

Place - Silver Spring, Maryla'd Date - Friday, May 7, 1976

Pages9004. 9179

4697

THIS DOCUMENT CONTAINS POOR QUALITY PAGES

> Telephone: (Code 202) 547-6222

ACE - FEDERAL REPORTERS, INC.

Official Reporters

415 Second Street, N.E. Washington, D. C. 20002 8002260778 N

NATIONWIDE COVERAGE

bw	1	UNITED STATES OF AMERICA	
	2	NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSIO	N Contraction of the second
	3	In the Matter of	
	4		Docket Nas.
		CLEVELAND ELECTRIC ILLUMINATING CO. :	50-3402
	15	(Davis-Besse Nuclear Power Station	505002 50502A
	5	Units 1, 2 and 3)	
	7	and	
	8	CLEVELAND ELECTRIC ILLUMINATING CO. :	S0~4402
	9	et al.	50 <b>~5</b> 52.h
	10	(Perry Nuclear Power Plant :	
		Cara con a c	
	11	ann ann an tra ann ann ann ann ann ann ann ann ann tar bar sin tar bar sin ann ann ann.∭	
	12		
	13	First Floor 7915 Easter	Bearing Room
	14	Silver Sphi	ng, Haryland
	15		
	16	The hearing in the above-entitled ma	ಜಿಕಾಶ ಕನ್ನ
	17	reconvened, pursuant to adjournment, at 9	130 a. b.,
		BEFORE:	
	18	MR. DOUGLAS RIGLER, Ch	aimea
	10	MR. JOHN FRYSIAN, Memb	02
	20	NR. IVAN SHITE. Merther	
	21	ADDRADANCES .	
	22	ALL DAMINODS ;	
	23	(As heretofore noted,)	
	24		
	50		
	25		



EAKtbwl	1	PROCEEDINGS
Sl	2	Whereupon,
	3	WILDUR SLEMPER
	4	resumed the stand and, having been praviously duly source
	5	was examined and testified further as follows:
	5	MR. REYMOLDS: Has the Board had a chance to
	7	look at the letter that the Department submitted last
	3	night from Mr. Lewis to Mr. Berger?
	9	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Briefly.
	10	MR. REYNOLDS: I guass I would like to have
	11	that resolved today.
	12	Ohio Edison's case is scheduled for next work
	13	and there is material I think if we could if the Board
	14	should determine that Ohio Edison is entitled to I
	15	lock at it under a protective order, they would like to say
	16	it prior to the time they commence their case.
	17	
	18	it would be helpful to resolve that today.
	19	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: There is no controversy as to
	20	search of the files. The conflict relates to the Orrvilla-
	21	Ohio Power file; is that correct.
	22	MR. RETNOLDS: That is correct.
	23	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The Board would be perfectly
	24	willing to examine that file in camera and, irrospactive
	25	of whether we think the documents are confidential, we"
	1	

		9007
bw2		
	1	also be receptive to entering an appropriate processive order.
	2	I would thin k the thing to do is for the parties
	З	to see if they can agree on a protective order and to submit
	4	one to the Board.
	5	MR. CHARNO: That procedure is acceptable to
	6	the Department.
	7	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I assume the people who would
	3	be examinign the file would be the outside counsel for
	9	Ohio Edison; is that correct, and also for all Applicants,
	10	Mr. Reynolds and his firm.
	11	MR. REYNOLDS: That is correct.
	12	
	13	
sl	14	
	15	
	16	
	17	
	19	
	19	
	20	
	21	
	22	
	23	
	24	
	25	

AAX 2 ch 1

1	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I would phink, as long as a
2	protective order provided that the information could not be
3	benerikked by any of the ministry and the second states of the
4	transmitted by any of the outside doursel hadk to officials
53	of Ohio Edison, that the purposes of Mr. Lawis's request for
6	confidentiality would be served.
,	MR. CHARNO: That sounds reasonable. We have no
7	reason to believe that won't be adequate.
3	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Why don't the parties try to
9	agree on a protective order.
10	If you want us to look at the documents in constant
\$1	we will. Without seeing them, it seems to me therman be
12	sufficiently related to the general subject poties of the
13	th really be fair and annumber to be of a state
14	it would be fair and appropriate to fet onto Eclion counsel
14	at least look at the file.
	MR. REYNOLDS; Also, I would assume if there will
10	were matters that were deemed relevant to put into the pro-
17	ceeding, we could put them in on a sealed basis. We are
37	amenable to keepint it as confidential as possible but for
19	outside counsel from Ohio Edison.
20	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.
21	MR. REYNOLDS: Thank you.
22	CROSS EXAMINATION (contid)
23	BY MR. LESSY:
24	0 Mr. Slemmar, with recreating to your supplication
25	x eremmer, wren respect to your previous destr-
	mony as an expert witness, you indicated you had testified

ch 2	9009
1	before the Corporation Commission of Oklahoma in connection
\$	with a hearing to determine service area torritrial locations.
3	Could you identify for us, please, with appointeday
4	that particular testimony and the hearing involved?
5	A. I don't have a dockst number or any thing of that
6	kind. This was, I think, the Oklahoma logislature required
7	the Corporation Commission to assign service areas. The
8	commission had issued an order to the companies and the
9	electric coops giving a basis for them to allocate,
10	set up their allocation of areas. Each were proparing maps
11	for what they thought was their area, and the order was based
12	on distance from distribution facilities.
13	The quastion that I was asked about was a disting-
14	tion between the transmission function and distribution
15	function of certain facilities as they affected that allows-
16	ticn of area.
17	Q What period of time was this?
18	A It was around five years ago.
19	Q Do you remander any of the coops involved?
20	A I think all of the coops in the state of Oklahema
21	were involved. The area that I was particularly interested
22	in was in southeast Oklahoma and what used to be the South-
23	western Light & Power Company. It is now the Public Service
24	Company of Oklahoma. It was around Duncan and Lawton.
25	Q When you testified before the Corporation Commission

100 100	z
C	2

9010 on whose behalf were you testifying? 1 Public Service Company of Oklahoma. 2 A 0. How do you go about desenniaing, Mr. Slamar. 3 whether a practice is a general industry predice? 3 Well, it is a matter of whether a manage of people 5 A. are using it. I don't know of any specific definition that G says you have to have a certain mucher of people using it. If 7 more than one or two or three people are using it, maybe 3 that would make it a general industry practice. It deronds 9 on how many cases there are, as well as how many people are 10 using the practice. 99 Have you made any surveys to detagmine her many Q. 12 people are engaging in a specific practice or how asny of not? 13 A. Not in any spacific surveys, no. 14 What engineering expertise are you using in decar-0. 15 mination of whether or not a practice is a gameral industry 15 practice? 17 I don't think that is so much -- well, the engla-R. 18 neering expertise, of course, is recognizing the orginality 19 and operating practices and being able to define them. T 20 think whether it is a general industry practice or not is more 21 of a matter of experience in the field rather than a particular 22 engineering application. 23 But if I understand your answer, if more than one 2 28 entity is engaging in a practice, you would consider that a 25

ch 4

1 || general industry prostice.

2	A. Not necessarily nove than one. If a significant
3	portion of the industry is; if there are ten people that are
4	doing a certain job and three of them use doing it a certain
5	way, that would indicate some generality of that practice. I
6	wouldn't expect all ten of them to be doing it the same way.
7	Q How would you determine that three were sugaring
8	in it the same way and seven weren't?
9	A As I said, I have not made any specific survey
10	to count the number of people doing it this way or that May.
11	From my general experience in the industry, I have a pratty
12	good feel of how people are doing in poolings and some idea
13	of how they are doing it, the basic principles. I would not
14	say I was familiar with all of the details of all of the
15	contracts.
16	Q All of the details of all of the contracts of whole
17	A. Of the power pools, different power pools.
18	Q Is it subjective or can you look at the properties
19	and say because it is 30 percent you would say it is a general
20	industry practice? You said three out of ton.
21	A It is subjective.
22	Q If one out of tan did it, it still could be a
23	general industry practice, as I understand one of your previous
24	answers. Is that right?
25	A Under certain circumstances, yes.

		9012
ch	67 en	9. If nime out of ten did it another way, it wouldn't
	2	be a general industry practice?
	3	A. It might be a general industry practice at the
	4	moment, but it might be a practice that is going out of use or
	5	something of that type. I think a general industry practice
	6	includes the trend in the state of the art in the industry.
	7	Q Now, on page 17, lines 15 through 10 of your
	S	testimony, you state, "Most pool arrangements with which I
	9	am familiar are premised" I'm sorry.
	0	Let's go to page 17, line 22. You state, "In
1	11	addition the pool usually includes some arrangement for ati-
1	12	lizing the members' respective burdens of supplying operating
	3	capacity or spinning reserve."
	:4	Now, my question is, is the word "burdens" as
1	15	you have used it synonymous with the word "cost"?
1	16	A I didn't have in mind exactly the same thing. They
1	7	are very similar. To me, the burden is, I think perhaps
	18	a batter word there would be the responsibility or the negative-
	19	ment that they do that. It would entail costs.
2	20	Q It would entail costs. Doos "burden" mean more thru
	23	"costs"?
1	22	A. I think it means accepting your responsibility to
	23	perform a certain act, yes.
1	24	Q I am trying to understand your enswer. Does
;	25	"burden" mean more than "cost"?
	1	

		2023
c	h 6	
	1	A Yes.
	2	Q If "burden" means more than "cost," how would you
	3	go about measuring or determining the burdens so that you could
	đ,	equalize them?
	5	A. Well, the burden is the responsibility of providing
	6	reserve. You equalize it by equalizing the amount of reserve
id 2	7	that they have to provide on some equitable basis.
	8	
	9	
	10	
	11	
	12	
	13	
	14	
	13	
	16	
	17	
	13	
	19	
	20	
	21	
	22	
	23	
	24	
	25	

----

er

	1.1	
S3	1	Q. Well, would the
DWT	2	A The burden is really the tesponsibility of
	3	providing reserves.
	.2	The cost is a resultant result of the
	3	way they provide it.
	5	Q. Would the burden by equalized with respect
	7	to reserves, with respect to absolute amounts or in
	3	proportion to something?
	9	A In proportion to scmething.
	10	Q. What we they be made proportional to?
	11	A I think I have testified in here that I think
	12	the amount supplied should be in proportion to the amount of
	1.3	use.
	14	In other words, you should supply and use about the
	15	same proportion of the total reserve.
	16	Q If equalizing the burdans is proper for operabling
	17	avagaity or recorner, as you have just said, why wouldn's
	13	de also be approx for allocating the cost of interconception.
10	19	it also be proper for allocating the core of interesting a leng
	20	o would it?
		MR. REYNOLDS: Could I have that guistich sacht
	61	(Whereupon, the reporter read the
	22	pending question, as requested.)
	23	THE WITNESS: You mean the cost of making the
	24	interconnection facility itself?
	25	

DW 2	1	BY MR. LESSY:
	2	Q. Yes.
	3	A. Well, I think in the specific case of
	4	equalizing the burden of operating reserve, the fact that
	5	you have equalized the burden of operating reserve that
	6	specifies the net benefit or the benafit that is to be
	7	received from that, so that is no longer a consideration.
	3	In the case of making an interconnection itself,
	9	you have to consider the net benefits for all of the parties
	10	concerned in making the interconnection.
	11	MR. LESSY: I will ask you to read that back.
	12	(Whereupon, the reporter read from the
	13	record, as requested.)
	14	BY MR, LESSY:
	15	Q. I would like you to read the question back
	13	to him and ask if you can answer it again, this time in
	17	terms of burdens, as the question was posed, not benedita.
	18	(Whereupon, the reporter read from the record
	19	as requested.
	20	BY MR. LESSY:
	21	Q If equalizing the burdens is proper for spinning
	22	reserve or operating capacity, why wouldn't it also be
	23	proper for allocating the cost of an interconnection?
	24	A Because, in allocating the cost of an
	25	interconnection, you have to consider also the nat benefits,

----

bw3 1	as well as the burdens, inorder to provide an incentive
3	for the people to participate.
2	Q But it is not necessary to do that in the case
4	of reserves; is that right?
5	A. In reserves, the banefit is inherent in the fact
5	you are providing the reserves you need to serve your load
:	with a certain reliability.
8	The benefit is already explicit in the item.
9	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Say that again.
10	THE WITNESS: In the operating reserve the
11	Denefit is that you are providing the reserve necessary
12	for the reliability of your system, so that the benefit is
13	not a matter to be considered.
14	That is already established. All that is loft
15	then is the burden part of it.
15	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let me hear his answer one
17	more time.
18	Whereupon, the reporter read from the
19	record as requested.)
20	CHAIRMAN R'GLER: The trouble I'm neving is
21	that your answer seems to talk suddenly in terms of on
22	isolated system. You are talking about establishing
23	reserves sufficient for your own system needs. The quastionr
24	have dealt with pooling. It saems we keep sliding from one
25	concept to another.

w4	1	Mr. Lessy indicated he started talking about
	2	burden, and now we are talking about benefits. And then
	3	when he asked you about thet, suddenly it needs your answer
	4	moved from a pool concept to a single system ocnoups.
	5	MR. ZAMLER: The question related to an inter-
	G	connection, which is not a pooling, and that is the reason
	7	why he dealt with a specific system.
	3	I'n confused by your reference to a pool,
	9	because Mr. Lessy's question dealt with an interdemnection.
	10	and it was in that context that Mr. Slepmer responded.
	11	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That is bacause we started
	12	on line 22, which discusses pool concepts.
	13	MR. ZAHLER: The question Mr. Lessy asked
	14	went from that pool concept to an inverconnection, and it is
	15	in that sense he answered,
	16	MR. LESSY: In the context of that question
	17	of page 17 of the testimony, the question really is the
	18	same to say if equalizing the burdens is proper for
	19	operating capacity or spinning reserve in a pool context,
	20	why wouldn't it also be proper for allocating installed
	21	capacity or installed reserves in a pool content?
	22.	THE WITNESS: Hy answer is simply that in the
	23	first case you mentioned where it is operating recorve,
	24	that the benefits have already been allocated, so that you
	25	don't have to consider that any more. All you have left

1	to indicate is the burden.
2	In the basis of interconnection you have app
3	specified the benefits to be received by the parties, so
	you have to include the benefits in your determination of
5	allocation.
6	BY MR. LESSY:
7	Q The question I just asked, though, limited
3	to the pool context, if equalizing the burdons is proper
9	for operating capacity or spinning reserve in the
10	context of a power pool, why wouldn't it also be proper
11	for installed capacity or installed reserva in the context
12	of a power pool, which is what you have costified to?
13	A This is the first time I have gotten the installed
14	capacity concept. Maybe I missed your question before.
15	MR. SAHLER: May I ask for the reference
16	to the testimony as to installed capacity and installed
17	reserves?
10	MR. LESSY: The line started with page 17, line 12,
.0	In addition the pool usually includes some arrangment
20	for equalizing the members' respective burdens for
	supplying operating capacity or opinning resorve.
4	MR. ZAHLER: I understand that. Your quastion
44	you stated to Mr. Slemmar, he testified one way or another
23	as to allocation of installed capacity and installed
24	reserves. I'm asking you to rafer Mr. Slemmer to that

bw5

	- 11	
bw6	1	specific testimony, if it is in your question.
	2	MR. LESSY: He testified to operating
	3	capacity and spinning reserves, and the quostion
	4	is, why isn't it also app'idable to installed opicity
	5	and in stalled reserves? That is my quustion.
	6	THE WITNESS: I am lost at this point.
	7	May I have the question again?
	3	(Whereupon, the reporter read the panding
	9	question, as requested.)
	10	THE WITNESS: On the same basis that I have
	11	referred to in the operating reserves, this is
	12	not equal in megawatts or in percentages. It is equal
	13	in appropriate to some ratio of pervasion and use.
	14	Then it is appropriate.
	15	In the case of the installed capacity part of
	16	it.
	17	BY MR. LESSY:
	18	Q Do I interpret your answer that allocation of
	19	prospective burdens is appropriate in spinning reserves,
	20	but not appropriate in installed capacity or installed
	23	reserves?
	22	A They are both appropriate on the basis of
	23	allocating it in proportion to the teh burden in pro-
	24	portion to the use.
	25	Q. Now, let's go back. Let's go one step further.

bw7 1	If it is appropriate for as you have just
2	said, why isn't it also appropriate for allocating the
3	cost of interconnection?
4	A The interconnection is justified. Its benefits
3	include more than spinning reserve and installed reserve.
3	Inorder to come to some conclusion as to how the
7	costs should be allocated, you have to consider all of the
3	things that have to be accomplished by that
9	interconnection, which includes a host of other things,
10	besides the operating and installed reserve,
11	Q. You testified yesterday that banafits should
12	be in proportion to the complications a new member would
13	add to a pool.
14	What proportion is necessary, one to one,
15	two to one?
16	A I did not intend to indicate any fixed sation.
17	What I had in mind was that the benefits should be enough
18	to exceed the burdens that are put on the both
10	the members in the pool and the new member. So that
20	there is a net benefit of share sufficient to make some
21	kind of incentive for the people to get together and do who
22	job.
23	Q Net benefit from the point of view of both
24	parties, not just from the point of view of one?
25	A. From the point of view of all of the parties

-----

bw8

25

1 concerned. 2 After all net benefit. 3 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Would receipt of revenues 4 from the new member be counted as a benefic? 5 THE WITNESS: Receipt of revenue is a benefit. 6 I think if it is just a matter of receipt of ravanuas. 7 then some other arrangement is more desirable than a 3 pool arrangement. The pool arrangement is too complianted 9 for that type of situation. 10 MR. LESSY: Could I ask you to read back his answer 11 on my question as to proportions? 12 (Whereupon, the reporter read the record 13 as requested.) T.A. BY MR. LESSY: 15 If it is not proportional, isn't it really 0 15 subjective, rather than an engineering matter, to access 17 the benefits, as you have stated? 12 MR. ZAHLER: What is not proportional? 19 May I also ask if you can give us a reference 20 in the transcript to Mr. Slemmer's provious tectimeny? 21 MR. LESSY: 8969, lines 24 and 25. 22 MR. ZAHLER: What are we talking about, 23 not proportional? 28 MR. LESSY: Proportion of benefits to

complications, as stated two questions ago.

	1.55	
bw9	1	Now, restate the question for the Withmas.
	Z	(Wheraupon, the reporter read the pending
	3	question, as requested.)
	4	THE WITNESS: The determination of hotal
	5	benefits, total aet benefits, including all of the cost
	6	and burden, and so forth, is, I think, very much an
	7	engineering matter.
	3	My exparience is, from there on it's a
	0	matter of negotiation.
	10	So that each party feels they have gotten
	11	somethign out of it the makes it worthwhile for them to
	12	get in.
	13	They know what the total amount is, being
	14	divided, and they work out some kind of agreement that
	15	will divide it in a way to provide avarybody an incentive
	16	to do it.
	17	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let me hoar the first part of
	18	his answer.
	19	(Wheraupon, the reporter read dron the
	20	record as requested.)
	21	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Prom an engineering point of
	22	view, how do you determine these total benefits which
	23	includes costs and burdens?
	24	THE WITNESS: Of course, the classical approach
	25	is to set up your alternatives, either with the

w10	1	interconnection or without the interconnection, with the
	2	pool or without the pool, whatavar it is you are comparin
	3	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What is it you are comparing?
	.1	You say, set up the alternatives. What yous into the
	5	formula?
	3	THE WITNESS: I have forgotten when hind of
	7	interconnection we are calking about. We are calking about
	8	making some kind of interconnection.
	9	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You say, as an engineering
	10	matters, these elements are fixed. You can readily
	11	determine what the banefits, costs are.
	12	THE WITNESS: Whatever the interconnection is that
	13	we are trying to determine the burdens and costs on, you
	14	would set up the alternative system development for the
	15	parties involved, with and without the interconnection.
	16	You would determine the cost of the interconnection,
	17	cost of the operation with the interconnection.
	18	You determine their cost without the inter-
	19	connection to get a net banafit.
	20	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Aren't there almost an indimite
	21	number of alternatives?
	22	Maybe that is overstated, but aren't there always
	23	several alternatives?
	24	THE WITNESS: There are always several alternatives,
	25	but usually in this type of operation you can get a
	1	

li

s			• E .	
10 mg	e		ж.	
6.2	- 24		· .	
		-	_	

2

3

4

5

8

7

3

9

10

11

12

12

1A

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

much by judgment.

The refinement of the alternative itself wouldnot change the overall enswer.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Doesn't that go to Mr. Lessy's question? It becomes subjective. There is no specific angineering formula.

THE WITNESS: That is not my interpretation of the word "subjective."

I think any engineering is an approximation. I don't thin any engineering problem is solved down to the final decimal point. There is always some approximation.

That same approximation is here. The amount of detail you go to in the calculation in the originaring problem depends on the additional work that you go to for a nigher degree of accuracy; it is justified by the result you get from it.

CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I'm having trouble with your answer. As I understand it now, you stated as an engineering matter the benefits, burden and costs can be calculates with some degree of precision.

I asked you how you measure one alternative againist another.

I don't understand what any of the engineering components are.

12	1	If you can adjust the components, that you
	E	dor': have the degree of precision your andver
	3	suggested.
	4	Are the components always the same or may they
	5	differ from one alternative to another?
	S	THE WITNESS: The particular components
	7	may differ from one alternative to another.
	8	We are talking about bulk power supply
	9	in the pool we are talking about.
	10	That would be the generation and transmission
	11	systems.
	12	It would include all the facilities in that
	13	system or in the alternative systems with or without
	14	the interconnection.
	15	Now, if you want to do a real precise job,
	16	you could make a project out of it and make an
	17	optimization study for both systems, so you come out which
	18	the best way to do it one way, and the best way to do it
	19	the other way and compare those.
	20	It would make it more accurate than taking
	21	a judment figure one way and judgment figure enother
	22	way. However you go in the study, is a matter of judgment.
	23	Whether you should put in a little more work to
	24	get a better answer.
	25	
	-	

Property and

bw

	14	BY MR. LESSY:
	3	9. Have you made any optimization studies with
DW13	3	respect to the CAFCO Pool?
	4	a. I have made no studies with respect to the
	5	CAPCO Pool.
	8	Q Do you feel you have done a real precise job
	7	in connection with the CAPCO Pool?
	8	A My assignment . in connection with the CAPCO Pool
	9	was to discuss general principles and not specifics is
	10	regard to the CAPCO Pool itself.
	11	Q. Are you in a position to radner an opinion as
	12	to whether or not the CAPCO Pool complies with general
	13	indsutry practice or stallards with respect to pooling?
	14	A. The only basis I have for such a judgment would
	15	be the fact I have read some of the contracts and have read
	16	some of the written material and description of the pool
	17	and in the things I have read, I have seen nothing that
	18	indicates it is not.
	19	I have not made an exhaustive study of it.
	20	Q. Have you studied any of the requests for
	21	access to the Pool by certain entities within the combine
	2.2	CAPCO company territories?
	23	A. No, I have not. I have seen the proposed
	24	license I don't know what you call them, the license
	2.5	provisions or something.

			021
bw14	2	That is the only thing I have seen in that	
	2	connection.	
	3	9. Policy commitments. Does that provide	
	45	for access to the CAPCO Power Pool?	
	5	A I don't remember that it does.	
	6	I think it does not.	
	7	Q What you testified yesterday you raviewed	
	8	the CAPCO memorandum of understanding.	
	9	You mentioned today that you reviewed, I believe	
	10	the policy statements. What else have you reviewed in	
	11	connection with your estimony, CAPCO documents?	
	12	A. I read their transmission agreement. I	
	13	read Lynn Firestone's paper on the reserve formula,	
	14	reserve allocation, computer program and so forth.	
	15	Q. Would you say that Lynn Firestone's paper	
	16	on P over N reserve allocation is in accord with industry?	
	17	MR. ZAELER: Did Mr. Slommar finish his enswer?	
	18	THE WITNESS: I don't remember enything also	
	19	I reviewed.	
	20	If I thought about it awhile, I might come up	
	21	with more.	
	22	MR. LESSY: Go shead. I thought you were done.	
	23	THE WITNESS: No, I don't remember anything at	
	24	the moment.	
	25		

A COMPANY OF THE OWNER OWNER OWNER OWNER OWNER OWNE

-----

bw15	BY MR. LESSY:
	Q Do you feel that Lynn Fireston's paper on
3	P over N allocation of reserves is in accord with general
4	industry practice?
5	A. I think it is, in this respect. When this
6	formula was developed, it was an advancement of the art.
7	It was the first time this had been applied.
3	People recognized it as that, and it has been
9	applied in other instances.
10	So the general principle is accepted. I would
11	say that perhaps that that specific formula in itself is
12	is well, it is not contrary to general industry practices.
13	The general concept is a general anddater
14	0 This a general industry practice, because
15	two reasons. as I hear you.
16	Cne, it is an advancament of the art tod, parkens
17	separately, it has been adopted by others.
18	A That is right.
19	Q. Who also adopted it?
20	A. The one I speak of specifically is the
21	ILMO Pool.
22	Q Isn't that the only one?
23	A I think that is the only one that, as far as
24	I know, the only one that has adopted it in this
25	particular form, the principle of equalizing on the basis

-----

The state of the s

	1	
bw16	1.4	of use and participation, I think, is generally adopted.
	2	0 Did the pool you mantioned adopt it provisely
	3	or did they adopt a variation?
	-2	A I would guess it is a variation. I could not
	5	be
	6	Q If the Pirestone method were an advancement
	7	of the art, would you consider that to qualify for a
	8	general industry practice?
	9	A. We might define advancement of the art in
	10	different ways.
	11	Q How do you define it?
	12	A. In this concept, I would, because when he cause
	13	out with his method and had developed this program, the
	14	people in the industry recognized it as a useful tool for
	15	use in allocation of reserves.
	16	It was recognized.
	17	While it takes time to get it into actual
	18	practice, it was recognized as a better way to do it than
	19	we are doing it now.
	20	Q How long has it been since the paper cane
	21	out?
	22	A. I think it is about seven or eight years.
	23	Q I'm not sure.
	24	Q Eight to ten years; would you accept that?
	25	Something on that order.

-----

bw17 5	Q Would you think eight to ten years would
2	give the rest of the industry a reasonable opportunity to
3	adopt it?
4	A. I wouldn't think eight to tan years, that
5	everybody would adopt it.
6	There are other pools here adopting similar
7	procedures, similar approaches.
8	Q Which ones are they?
9	A PJM. The Northwest Power Pool has a kind of
10	basically Lynn's program is an application of a
11	probability computation to determine use and probable
12	use, as a basis for allocating the responsibility to supply
13	it.
14	That general practice is pratty well recognized,
15	I think.
16	
17	
18	
19	
20	
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	

ES3

and the second second second	A DESCRIPTION OF A DESC	1
	9033.	
EAR 4 ch 1		
1	2. Do any of thuse other power pools use the P portion	
2	of the P over N in Firestone's mathod as he uses dit?	
3	A. I have a little trouble with that quotion is this	
3	respect. I don't know what you man by the P portion.	
5	Any place that that is applied, the idea is to com-	
6	pare the amount that you supply to the amount that you receive.	
7	In Lynn Firestone's formula, the P is the amount you supply	
3	and N is the amount you receive. If you accept that definition	
9	of P and N, they accept that P portion, yes.	
10	9 Your testimony is three other power pools shopt	
11	that/	
12	A Not specifically. They have no P over N, but	
13	they adopt the general formula.	
14	Q His formula is P over N. Now can they have it	
15	and not adopt it?	
16	A The principle is application of probability sompti-	
17	tation to determine the probable need for the probable are	
18	that a member will make of a pool reserve. Using that as a	
19	basis for allocating his contribution to that reserve.	
20	2 Three or more pools use the probability method, isn't	
21	that right?	
22	A I think there are more then that but, sgain, I have	
23	not made a survey. I think there are more then that that use	
24	it.	
25	0 On page 18, line 17, of your testimony, you explain	

-----

ch 2	9032
1	the words "leaning or riding."
2	Is this your concept, or where did you first done
3	across these words?
4	A. I think I first came across these words in working
5	with utilities where one utility in an interconnectod system
6	felt another utility was not holding up its end of the burden.
7	They complained about the guy leaning on him. Nayba 15 or 20
8	years ago.
9	Q Can you point us to any articles or bests or dis-
10	cussions where the concept of leaning or riding is used, other
11	than the colloquial context of screbody syging, "He's widing
12	on me"?
13	A I don't think it is a defined torm in any as
14	far as I know, there is no classical definition of the term,
15	no.
16	Are you aware of any engineering texts that discuss
17	this concept of leaning or riding?
18	A No. It is not a defined term.
19	Q Are you aware of any articles, professional angl-
20	neering articles, that discuss this concept?
21	A. No.
22	Q Now, if one party is able to provide more support
23	than the others in a pool, does this necessarily mean that the
24	others are leaning on him or riding him?
25	A I'm not sure I understand the question. If one

		SE02
ch	. 10	
	-	let me repeat it to be sure I understand it.
		If one member of a pool is able to outply a larger
	53	proportion of the reserve than the other members in proportica
	-	to his use of the reserves, that does not non-satily near
	5	that the others are riding him if he is adequately ocuponsated
	S	for that.
	7	Q Okay.
	3	Now, my question is, if one party has the ability
	9	to provide more support than the others, does this necessarily
	10	mean in fact the others are leaving or widing on him?
	11	z Wat if the others are openizing their remited
	12	n dut a the destand the say pagang become no por de
	13	ever the state of the second second second
	14	CHAIRMAN RIGHART THEY dow of these entropy and out
		self-generation or through puschasing?
	10	THE WITNESS: That is right.
	10	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Do the purchases have to be fire
	17	other members of the peel?
	18	THE WITNESS: Not necessarily. This vories with
	19	pool arrangements.
	20	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Refer back to page 17, line 10
Ē	21	through 21 or 22. You indicate there that if the member does
	22	not meet its obligation, it will purchase its capability from
	23	other pool mambers to cover its deficiency.
	24	From what you just said, do I take it that that
	25	purchase does not accessarily have to be from other pool

-	9034
ch 4	
2	members? It can be from anywhere else?
-	THE WITHESS: The final purchase if they have
3	not done it some place else, the final sattlement would be from
4	other pool members. If they have a deficiency, they can go
5	out and provide it anyway they can. If it comes in after
6	settlement, it would be from other pool membars.
7	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: There is no necessity that defi-
3	cits be satisfied from transactions within the publ?
9	THE WITNESS: Not unless that is a particular portion
10	of a particular agreement.
11	BY MR, LESSY;
12	Q I would like an answar to my question.
13	A. My interpretation of your question, so I day ensure
14	it, is, if the pool as a whole has a surplus and one member
15	has a capability to supply reserves that is not required by .
16	the other members, he just has it. They are not larning on
17	him because of the fact he has more than he needer no.
18	Q What I am trying to get to is, when does the
19	leaning become a fact?
20	My point is, the fact one has excess deepa't
21	necessarily mean that leaning occurs, does it?
22	A. No.
23	Q If a party is providing more support than he ra-
24	ceives, but he is paid in money for the difference, is bids
25	leaning or riding?

ch 5	9035
1	MR. ZAHLER: Are we calking about yool entragement
2	or interconnection now?
3	MR. LESSY: This is all in the contact of pools.
4	THE WITNESS: In a pool arrangement, if the purched
5	are living up to the agreements in the pool atransature, there
6	is no leaning or riding in the pool. That is the choice having
7	of the pool arrangement that prevents that sort of thing.
8	MR. CHARNO: Could I have the quastion and engine
Ð	back please?
10	(The Reporter read the reacted at republicated.)
11	BY MR. LESSY;
12	Q If you answered the question, I didn't got it. I
13	don't think you answared the question. Could you answar that
14	again?
15	A. You said it was in the concept of a yool. Mr. the
76	concept of a pool, there is no leaning or riding, no. The
17	anever is no.
18	9. With respect to an interconnection, then, let's
19	turn to that. If a party is providing more support than he
20	receives but is paid in money for the difference, would you
21	call this leaning or riding as it occurred?
22	A. This would depend on the adequacy of the payment.
23	If one party is purely a purchasing party in an interconnection
24	where he is purely purchasing reserve, it becomes a encourty
25	strest, and the costs have to be allocated the same

A REAL PROPERTY AND ADDRESS OF AD

× 14

9035 ch6 as it would to any wholesale customer. Your backs of pricing 1 would have to be different than if there was a give and take 2 on interconnection. 3 In a pool, isn't a common mothod to provent Leaning 3 a or riding to provide by contract that anargancy support 5 rendered by one pool member above and beyond the amount ha G provides may be billed at a higher cost? 7 A. I don't think that is a true description of the 3 arrangement in a pool. As I tostified earlier, I think in 9 all of the pools I am familiar with they start out on the 10 basis that each member is going to supply its proportionate 11 share of the spinning reserve. There is obligation there to do 12 that. 23 MR. SMITH: Is that by owning the spinning reserve? 14 THE WITNESS: The pool, the total suparity, both 15 spinning and installed, yes. 15 BY MR. LESSY; 17 Let's go down that road, then. I think that is 0. 18 consistent with what you say at line 25, page 10, where you 19 state, "The proportionate use of combined resources by a single 20 member system of a pool requires that the momber systems have 21 available generating capability and transmission facilities 22 commensurate with the size and types of their respective 23 generating units and loads." 24 Is it your testimony that a nongenerating electric 25

<ul> <li>tility with transmission could not be a contributing method of a power pool?</li> <li>A I would not say they could not. At tends he a consistent of a power pool?</li> <li>A I would not say they could not. At tends he a consistent of a power pool?</li> <li>C When you use the word "the generation and bransmission is required," you meant entropy in a special case?</li> <li>A I meant generally required. Incidentally, I might mention: that last night I had occasion to look at the UPO decision on this NEPODE antenpenent.</li> <li>NR. LESST: I will intermet the wideneet here. I haven't asked his that.</li> <li>NR. SAELER: Could we at least hear what it is to determine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to strike would be in order.</li> <li>CEATRAN RIGER: I don't think the wideneet on just volunteer information relating back to perturday's testimony.</li> <li>MR. SAELER: To the question. I don't know, here i don't see how we can rule unloss us have heard it. CEATRAN RIGER: What was the question.</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unloss us have heard it. CEATRAN RIGER: What was the question.</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unloss us have heard it. CEATRAN RIGER: What was the question.</li> </ul>	ch 7	2637
2       of a power yool?         3       A I would not say they could not. It read here a special case.         5       G When you use the cord "the generation and transmission is required," you meant encept in a splitich case?         7       A I meant generally required. Incidentally, I might mention: that last night I had occassion as look at the SPO decision on this MEDODL envergement.         10       NR. LISSY: I will interrupt the whenset here. I haven't asked his thet.         11       NR. SALLER: Could we at least hear what is is to determine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to strike would be in order.         15       CHAINENE RIGLER: I don't think the viewers or an just volunteer information relating back to yesterday's testimony.         16       NR. SALLER: To may be relevant.         17       NR. EMER: The may be relevant.         18       NR. EMER: To the question. I don't know, here         19       NR. EMER: To the question. I don't know, here         10       NR. EMER: To the question. I don't know, here         11       CHAINEN RIGLER: What was the question.         12       CHAINEN RIGLER: What was the question.	1	utility with transmission could not be a contributing member
1       1       I would not say they could not. It needs he a conspectation of the special case.         5       6       When you use the word "the generation and hears- mission is required," you seent encept in a special case?         7       1       I meant generally required. Incidentally, I might mention: that last night I had occurring the whenses hear. I          8       mention: that last night I had occurring the whenses hear. I          9       decision on this HEPOOL anvengement.         10       MR. LISSEY: I will intermupt the whenses hear. I          11       MR. SAELER: Could we at least hear what it is          12       MR. SAELER: Could we at least hear what it is          13       MR. SAELER: I don't think the wheness we          14       MR. SAELER: I don't think the wheness we          15       CEMINEN RIGLER: I don't think the wheness we          16       MR. SAMIER: I's may be relevant.         17       MR. SAMIER: I's may be relevant.         18       MR. SAMIER: To the plot it up on reduireet.         19       MR. EAMIER: To the question. I don't know, here          11       I dou't see how we can rule unloss us have heard it.         12       CEMINEN RIGLER: What was the question.         13       CEMINEN RIGLER: What was theard it.         1	2	of a power pool?
<ul> <li>special case.</li> <li>6 When you use the word "the generaturies and thene- mission is required," you meant encept in a splitical order?</li> <li>A I meant generally required. Enclidentally, I might mention: that last night I had occontion to book at the 350 decision on this NEDODI envergement.</li> <li>NR. LISSY: I will interrupt the winners here. I haven't asked him thet.</li> <li>NR. SAELER: Could we at least hear what it is strike would be in order.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGHER: I don't think the witners one just volunteer information relating back to yestenday's testimony.</li> <li>MR. SAELER: Then pick it up on rediments.</li> <li>MR. LISSY: Then pick it up on rediments.</li> <li>MR. SAELER: To the question. I don't know, here I don't see how we can rule unless us have hand it. CHAIRMAN RIGHER: What was the question.</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unless us have hand it. CHAIRMAN RIGHER: What was the question.</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unless us have hand it. CHAIRMAN RIGHER: What was the question.</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unless us have hand it. CHAIRMAN RIGHER: What was the question.</li> </ul>	3	A I would not say they could not. It would be a vary
<ul> <li>G When you use the word "the generation and heave- mission is required," you meant encept in a special ence?</li> <li>A I meant generally required. Incidentally, I might mention: that last night I had occasion to look at the PFO decision on this MEDODE anvengement.</li> <li>MR. LISSY: I will interrupt the winness here. I haven't asked him that.</li> <li>MR. SAELER: Could we at heast hear what it is to determine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to strike would be in order.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I con't think the witness one just volunteer information relating back to perturder" testimony.</li> <li>MR. SAMLER: The may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. EMMER: It may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. EMMER: To the question. I don't know, here I don't see how we can rule unloss us have heard it. CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unloss us have heard it. CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> </ul>	4	special case.
<ul> <li>aission is required," you agent analyt in a splitial odda?</li> <li>A I meant generally required. Indidatably, I aight mention: that last night I had occanion to look at the 500 decision on this NEPOOL envergement.</li> <li>NR. LESSY: I will interrupt the whences here. I haven't asked him that.</li> <li>NR. SAELER: Could we at least hear what it is to determine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to strike would be in order.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't think the withness one just volunteer information relating back to yesterday's testimony.</li> <li>NR. SAELER: Then pick it up on redirect.</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unloss us have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mat was the question.</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unloss us have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> </ul>	5	Q. When you use the word "the generation and trans-
7       A       I meant generally required. Incidentally, I might mention: that last night I had occasion to book at the PSO decision on this NEPOOL arrangement.         10       MR. LESST: I will interrupt the whenses here. I haven't asked his that.         11       MR. SAELER: Could we at least hear what it is to determine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to strike would be in order.         15       CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't think the witness was just volunteer information relating back to yesterday's testimony.         18       MR. SAELER: To may be relevant.         19       MR. LESST: Then pick it up on readment.         19       MR. LESST: Then pick it up on readment.         19       MR. LESST: What was the question.         21       I don't see how we can rule unloss we have heard it.         22       CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.         23       The Reporter read the panding question.	G	mission is required," you meant except in a special each?
<ul> <li>mention: that last night I had occasion to look at the PSO decision on this NEPOOL arrangement.</li> <li>NR. LESSY: I will interrupt the winness here. I haven't asked his that.</li> <li>MR. SAELER: Could we at least hear what it is to determine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to strike would be in order.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't think the witness one just volunteer information relating back to pesterday's testimony.</li> <li>MR. SAELER: To may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. SAELER: To the question. I don't know, but I don't see how we can rule unless us have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>(The Reporter read the panding question.)</li> </ul>	7	A. I meant generally required. Indidantally, I might
<ul> <li>decision on this NEPCOL arrangement.</li> <li>NR. LESSY: I will interrupt the winness here. I haven't asked his that.</li> <li>NR. SAELER: Could we at least hear what it is to determine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to strike would be in order.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't think the witness wan just volunteer information relating back to yestenday's testimony.</li> <li>MR. SAELER: The may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. SAELER: The may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. EMELER: To the question. I don't know, but I don't see how we can rule unless we have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>(The Reporter read the panding question.)</li> </ul>	3	mention : that last night I had occasion to look at the MPC
<ul> <li>10 KR. LESSY: I will interrupt the winness here. 2</li> <li>haven't asked his that.</li> <li>12 NR. SAELER: Coald we at least hear what it is to determine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to strike would be in order.</li> <li>15 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't think the witness own just volunteer information relating back to yesterday's testimony.</li> <li>18 MR. SAELER: It may be relevant.</li> <li>19 MR. SAELER: Then pick it up on redirect.</li> <li>20 MR. SAELER: To the question. I don't know, but</li> <li>21 don't see how we can rule unless we have heard it.</li> <li>22 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>23 (The Reporter read the panding question.)</li> </ul>	9	decision on this NEPOOL arrangement.
<ul> <li>haven't asked him that.</li> <li>NR. SAELER: Could we at least hear what it is</li> <li>to detormine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to</li> <li>strike would be in order.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't think the witness one</li> <li>just volunteer information relating back to pestenday's</li> <li>testimony.</li> <li>MR. SAHLER: It may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. LESST: Then plok it up on rediments.</li> <li>I. don't see how we can rule unless we have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>(The Reporter read the panding question.)</li> </ul>	10	MR. LESSY: I will interrupt the widness here. I
<ul> <li>MR. SAELER: Could we at losst hear what it is</li> <li>to determine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to</li> <li>strike would be in order.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't think the mitmose one</li> <li>just volunteer information relating back to perturdey's</li> <li>testimony.</li> <li>MR. SAELER: It may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. SAELER: To the question. I don't know, here</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unloss we have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>(The Reporter read the panding question.)</li> </ul>	81	haven't asked him that.
<ul> <li>to determine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to</li> <li>strike would be in order.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't think the witness can</li> <li>just volunteer information relating back to perturday's</li> <li>testimony.</li> <li>MR. ZAHLER: It may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. LESSY: Then pick it up on redirects.</li> <li>MR. EAHLER: To the question. I don't know, but</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unless we have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>(The Reporter read the pending question.)</li> </ul>	12	MR. SAELER: Could wa at losst hear what it is
<ul> <li>strike would be in order.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't think the witness one</li> <li>just volunteer information relating back to perturday's</li> <li>testimony.</li> <li>MR. ZAHLER: It may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. EAHLER: To the question. I don't know, but</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unless we have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>(The Reporter read the pending question.)</li> </ul>	13	to determine whether it is relevant, and then a motion to
<ul> <li>15 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't think the vitness one</li> <li>16 just volunteer information relating back to pesterday's testimony.</li> <li>17 MR. ZAMLER: It may be relevant.</li> <li>19 MR. LESSY: Then pick it up on redirects.</li> <li>20 MR. EAMLER: To the question. I don't know, but</li> <li>21 I don't see how we can rule unless we have heard it.</li> <li>22 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Maat was the question.</li> <li>23 (The Reporter read the pending question.)</li> </ul>	14	strike would be in order.
<ul> <li>just volunteer information relating back to yesterday's</li> <li>testimony.</li> <li>MR. ZAHLER: It may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. LESSY: Then pick it up on redirect.</li> <li>MR. EAHLER: To the question. I don't know, but</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unloss we have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>(The Reporter read the pending question.)</li> </ul>	15	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I con't think the vitteous can
<ul> <li>testimony.</li> <li>MR. ZAHLER: It may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. LESSY: Then pick it up on redirect.</li> <li>MR. SAHLER: To the question. I don't know, but</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unloss we have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>(The Reporter read the punding question.)</li> </ul>	16	just volunteer information relating back to yesterday's
<ul> <li>MR. ZAHLER: It may be relevant.</li> <li>MR. LESSY: Then pick it up on redirect.</li> <li>MR. EAHLER: To the question. I don't know, but</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unloss we have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>(The Reporter read the pending question.)</li> </ul>	17	testimony.
<ul> <li>MR. LESSY: Then pick it up on redirect.</li> <li>MR. EAHLER: To the question. I don't know, but</li> <li>I don't see how we can rule unless we have heard it.</li> <li>CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>(The Reporter read the pending question.)</li> </ul>	18	MR. ZAHLER: It may be relovant.
<ul> <li>20 MR. EAHLER: To the question. I don't know, but</li> <li>21 I don't see how we can rule unloss we have heard it.</li> <li>22 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.</li> <li>23 (The Reporter read the ponding question.)</li> </ul>	19	MR. LESSY: Then pick it up on madiment.
21       I don't see how we can rule unloss we have heard it.         22       CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.         23       (The Reporter read the pending question.)	20	MR. SAMLER: To the question. I don't know, but
22 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question. 23 (The Reporter read the pending question.)	21	I don't see how we can rule unloss we have heard it.
23 (The Reporter read the ponding question.)	22	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was the question.
	23	(The Reporter read the panding question.)
24 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Overruled.	24	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Overruled.
25	25	

H

I

	9033	
ch 8		
2	BY MR. LESSY;	
	Could an electric utility with generation but no	
, i	transmission beyond its own distribution be a contributing	
	mamber of a power pool?	
5	A. Would you repeat the question.	
0	(The Reporter rend the pending question.)	
7	BY MR. LISSY:	
8	Q Could an electric utility with generation but no	
9	transmission bayond its own distribution ba a contributing	
10	member of a power pool?	
11	A It is conceivable, yes.	
12	Q Assume a power pool the size of CAPCO composed of	
13	four integrated electric utilities.	
14	Now, two smaller electric systems, say municipal	
15	electric systems, one with a 150-megawatts, 200 mogaweers of.	
16	self-generation, and one with no self-generation but with	
17	transmission, requests pool membership.	
13	Using your standard of not benefixs, would you say	
19	that there could be could never be a new benefit to the gool	
20	by bringing these two municipal systems into the pool?	
21	A I would not say they could never be. It would have	
22	to be sutdied. You have a set of conditions here that would	
23	be subject to study. I think this would not be a general	
24	case. Again, it is a special situation.	
25	Q Could you conceive of some net benefit based on your	
ch 6		
------	----	--
		general industry knowledge of the pool of hringing these two
	2	systems into the pool?
	3	A I could conceive of some distuision where it might,
	4	yes.
	5	Q If there would be some not benefit, would you
	6	recommend excluding them from coming into the pool?
	7	A. No, if they provide a net benefit and are willing
	8	to accept the responsibility and mast the requirement, then I
	9	think they should be a member of the pool.
	10	Q. That is irrespective of thether they are private or
		municipal systems or cooperatives?
	12	A That is irrespective of that, yes. That is irre-
	13	spective of the type of ownership.
	14	9 Is it possible that an electric utility could offer
	15	net benefits to a pool even if that entity had both no gamera-
	16	tion and no transmittion?
	17	A. I hate to say anything is impossible. You you have
	18	got it limited to where it is hard to see where these would
	19	be any benefit.
	20	Q Suppose an electric utility had no generation or
	21	transmission but had interruptable industrial loads. Couldn't
	22	there be benefit to the pool by bringing the system into the
	23	pool?
	23	MR. ZAHLER: Could I have clarification on what
	25	Mr. Lessy means by "interruptable loud" if there is no

----

		9040
h	10	
	2	generation?
	2	MR. LESSY: The witness already enswared the
	~	question.
	~ _	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I ruled in your favor.
		BY MR. LESSY;
	0	Q Row did you understand it in your ensuer?
	7	MR. ZAHLER: I haven't heard an enswer. If you
	S	would rephrase it, I would like to know what it is referring to.
	9	MR. LESSY: Do you understand the question?
	10	THE WITNESS: I don't know where we are.
	11	CHAIRNAN RIGLER: Start over.
	12	BY MR. LESSY;
	13	Q Suppose the electric utility had no generation and
	14	transmission but had interruptable industrial loads. Couldn's
	15	there be some net benefit to the pool by bringing that system
	16	into the pool?
	17	MR. ZAHLER: I object.
	13	MR. LESSY: The question will be how out it have
	19	interruptable industrial loads? It purchases its power at
	20	the distribution level, and its suctomers are all
	21	industrial and they are interruptable, and they have inter-
	22	ruptable loads, as many industries do.
	23	MR. ZABLER: Mr. Lessy is saying the clarification
	24	is that it is a wholesala customer and it purchases power and
	25	distributes it.
	1.111	

C

ab 11	9041
en 11 1	
2	MA. 10001: IT IS A WADIELE CONTRACT OF SCHEDORY.
з	it is a power purchaser, not necessarily of the people of
4	the pool members with whom it is deaking manbardpup. It is
5	a power purchaser.
6	Do you understand the question?
7	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.
3	THE WITNESS: I understand the question.
9	It seems a little to me, membership in a pool
10	would be a tedious way to handle that kind of situation. There
11	are much simpler forms of arrangements that can be made than
12	pool membership.
13	An interruptable customer is a possibility of
14	benarit, yes.
15	
16	
17	
18	
19	
20	
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	

end

	9042
	CHAIRMAN REGLER: I have sens trouble with your
	example, Mr. Lessy?
	why would the distribution system be reading
	membarship to the pool?
	MR. MESSY: Buy power at chaeper cool faca
	its present wholesale suppler and to get the benafilts
0	of that purchase through staggaring dense upcion.
	MR. CHARNO: Could I ask if the Pool under
0	consideration is coordinated davalopment, as well as
0	coordinated operation?
10	MR. LESSY: Yes, such as CAPCO,wes the suscepts.
11	I don't want to dwell on this too long.
16	The point is it is a potential
1.3	CHAIRMAN FIGLES: I don't althur.
- 14	BY MR, LESSY:
15	Q. Would it be possible to have a power pool
16	between two groups in which one group did not contailance
17	any reserves at all?
18	A It is kind of hard for me to imagine state a
19	situation.
20	I hate to say anything is impossible. I don't
21	know all of the possibilities that could be intgined.
22	The very concept of pooling is that everybody
23	puts something in the pot.
24	Q You could imagine an interconnection whose
25	there are no reservas provided by one party, can't you?

S5 bwl

And a state

1.1.1.1.1	
w2 1	A How do you define an "interconnection"?
2	If it is just a tie on to his facility to sell him power,
3	is that an interconnection?
4	Q What about the interconnection between WA and the
5	South Central System? Do you have knowledge of that?
6	A. I have a general knowledge of it.
7	Q Wasn't that interconnection made for accorday
8	interchange in seasonal peak and reserves ware not of
9	particular concern to the parties?
10	A. It was made primarily for seasonal interchange.
11	There was an existing interconviction between theparties
12	before that one was made.
13	MR. SMITH: Mr. Slammar, it would coour to be that
14	almost any pool of almost any pool, that the members or
15	potentials members are quite disparate in their
16	systems, what they have by way of generation, transmission,
17	reserves, and that for any pool to be effective, those
18	differences have to be made up by money; isn't that thre?
19	Otherwise, wouldn't you need absulutely identical participants
20	THE WITNESS: That is right. Your final
21	equaliziation is by payment, in any pool.
22	MR. SMITH: It is a working part of any pool?
23	THE WITNESS: Yes,
24	MR, SMITH: Whatever one member doesn't have, it
25	has to buy?
1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1	

States of the st

bw3	1	THE WITNESS: That is right.
	3	BY MR. LESSY:
	3	g Now, with reference to the Smith and Sleamer
	4	paper attached to your testimony, dealing with inter-
	5	system contracts, page 622 provides "While the contract cannot
	6	specify
	7	MR. ZANLER: Would you point out whate on the
	3	page?
	9	MR. LESSY: Ohay.
	10	BY MR. LESSY:
	11	Q. Bottom paragraph of the first column of 622.
	12	It provides "while the contract cannot specify
	13	the attitudes of future management of the
	1.4	contracting parties, every effort should be made to
	15	discourage horse trading among the parties. A willingneer
	16	to share the benefits with the other contracted partice
	17	is essential to the successful operation of an interconnection.
	18	Does that quote mena that an electric welling
	19	should be willing to share benefits with an intertonnection
	20	partner?
	21	A. Yes.
	22	Q What happens if one party is not villing to share
	23	the benefits?
	24	A. Well, in my experience it has been that the
	25	pool finally collapses.

bw4	1	Q Isn't it a fact that during your carear
	2	you have only been associated with the apportionnent of
	3	benefits in voluntary type interconnections, that is
	4	where each individual desires and willingly agrees
	5	to the interconnection?
	6	A. I have not sat in judgment on any interconnection.
	7	if that is what you mean.
	3	I have not imposed any division on to ony
	9	pool parties.
	10	Q The instances where you have worked with respect
	11	to making studies and apportioning the benefits of an
	12	interconnection as you have testified, aren't those instances
	13	onces in which both sides desired and willingly agreed to
	14	the interconnection?
	15	A. I would have to talk to my lawyer.
	16	I testified in the Consumers' case.
	17	Now, in that case I'm not sure whether that was
	13	imposed or what it was.
	19	So far as my actual experience in the
	20	negotiation of contracts, I think it has been either
	21	they negotiated a contract or the thing fell through.
	22	
	23	
	24	
	25	

	2035
EAR 6	
ch l 1	MR. LESSY: I am going to read you a portion of
2	your cross examination in Consumers.
2	MR. ZABLER: Could you please give me a rage
4	reference?
ε	MR. LESSY: If you wait, it is what I was about to
e	do. It is page 3873, the question beginning at line 17,
7	and continues to 9876, line 2.
٤	BY MR. LESSY:
£	Question: Is it correct that in provious instances,
10	you have only been associated with the apportionment of bane-
1:	fits in voluntary interconnections. Isn't that so?"
12	Then the questioner was asked to explain "volun-
13	tary." And he explained it as one in which each side willingly
14	agroes.
15	"Answer: I cannot remember any case where that world
16	not be right."
17	My Jestion is, isn't it a fact that dering your
18	career you have only been associated with apportionnent of
19	benefits in voluntary type interconnections, that is, where such
20	side both desires and willingly agrees to the incommodium?
21	A. At that time, I was working on a case where I am
21	not sure it was voluntary. I have to gualify my answer because
23	of that additional Consumers case. I am not sure how you
24	would classify that. I am not sure of the details,
25	9 Was that case the Consumers case?

in 2	2047
1	
2	A. Yes.
3	Q Interconnection wasn't rescued there was in?
	A. I don't really know.
	Q With the exception of that one instance there an
5	interconnection wasn't reached, isn't it a Sact that in your
6	career you have only been accounted with volumenty-type
7	interconnections?
3	MR. SAHLER: Asked and answared. What is the
9	witness' testimony.
10	Why are we going over this again?
15	CHAIRMAN RIGAER: Sustained.
12	BY MR. LESSY:
13	0 Ign't it possible your not benefits approach is
14	only appropriate where parties have even a berrarde at the
15	and hath dealer also determined by the bound between the stranges
16	and both desire the interdonned(10n?
17	A. No, I think the fact they both desire the inter-
	connection is a result of the apportionment of henefity he
10	provide an incentive. I have had experience where the obilities
19	were not of equal size or equal really not equal in much of
20	any way. Still, they managed to come up with an aurungament
21	that would provide the benefits for both parties, enough to
22	provide an incentive to make the interconnection.
23	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Sleamer, talking a little
24	more about this paragraph from your article, page \$22, which
25	Mr. Lessy called to your attention, do the benefits of a

-----

	2010
3	
2	pooling arrangement have to be proportionally the same for all
4	of the parties to the pool?
	THE WITNESS: I don't think, again. I con'd say
-0	that there is a definite proportion. Who only qualification
3	I put on that is that they have to be sufficient in each case,
0	for each party in the pool to provide han the incendive to
	make the pool work.
3	CEAIRMAN RIGLER: You talk in terms of economic
9	equity. You talk then about resulting in basedits for all
10	concerned in that paragraph.
11	THE WITNESS: Yes.
12	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Does the phrase "economic equity"
13	suggest that the benefits have to be reasonably distributed
14	emong the members, or can one member benefit for note than
15	another member?
16	THE WITHESS: I think if there is too much did-
17	ferance in the proportional the way it is divided along
18	the members, one member is going to lose his incentive.
19	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: If one member benefius to a figures
20	of 2 percent and the other members are benefiting to a degree
21	of 50 percent, that pool operation would not meet your criterion?
22	THE WITNESS: Well
23	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Expressed in this persysph.
24	THE WITNESS: I hate to take it down to a particular
25	percentage in mind. Your 2 percent and 50 percent, X would think
1000	

ch

ch 4 the man with 2 percent there would be doubt as to his incontine to make the pool work. If it is sufficient in his mind that 3 he is willing to get in and do it, then it is satisfactory. 3 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: It is saticfactory? 5 THE WITNESS: If it is sufficient to give him the 6 incentive to get in and make the gool work. 7 CEAIRMAN RIGLER: So that there may be disparity 3 of benefits emong pool members as long as each monther received 9 a bancfit? 10 THE WITNESS: Receives a significant not bunefic. 55 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Now, you say "dignificant." 12 THE NIMNESS: I am still trying to stay with the 13 idea that the benefit to each member individually has no be 14 sufficient to give him the incentive to do his part of the 15 job of making the thing work. 15 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: are you saying that has to be a 17 significant banefit? 18 THE WITNESS: Well, significant in terms what is is 19 scrething that will motivate him to do it, yas. Again, 20 "significant" is not a very precise tora. 21 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, the problem I am having is 22 that you told me when one tried to analyze the distribution of 23 benefits, one did it on an alternative comparison basis. 23 That is, one locked at one's set-up without the pool and

measured that against one's set-up within the pool.

25

		2000
ch	5	
		And it seems to me that one could conclude that
	4	there was enormous disparity of behadits and that one purty
	3	might get only the little 2 parcent banefit sange that I have
	4	suggested and, still using your elternauive wheory, he would be
	5	getting a benefit.
	8	So I don't see that the significant konsilt equates
	7	with your alternative theory.
	3	THE WITNESS: My alternative theory, we want
	9	talking about determining the total not benefits to all
	10	people. That was what I was doing on the basis of alternad
end 6	11	tives.
	12	
	13	
	14	
	15	
	16	
	17	
	18	
	19	
	20	
	21	
	22	
	23	
	24	
	25	
	a in and	

bwl S7	1	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But individual members don't
	2	receive by using the same alternative analysis you have
	3	described?
	4	THE WITNESS: After you detarmine the benefits for
	5	everybody, the distribution of these benefits among the
	6	members is normally a matter of negotiation.
	7	Each member will make his own determination
	3	of what his benefits are, and whther it is shough to justify
	9	his participation.
	10	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But suppose one of these merbers
	11	determined that he would benefit less than the others
	12	to a noticeable degree, but he would still banefit as
	13	opposed to not being in the pool, at all?
	14	THE WITNESS: If it is enough to give him the
	15	incentive to get in, that is sufficient.
	16	I don't think it has to be absolutely enforce "
	17	Stephen" deal.
	10	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: It could be much worse than
	10	not absolutely "even Stephen."
	20	There could be enormous disparity in this,
	20	THE WITNESS: This gets to be a bargaining
		position, yes.
	22	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: All right.
	23	BY MR. LESSY;
	24	2 So t ultimate decision as to whether or not
	25	

	9052
1	there was enough incentive to go forward might depend
3	on the relative bargaining strongth of the pertise; wouldn's
3	it?
-3	A. Not - I don't think that was shat I introduce to
5	imply.
6	The ultimate decision is whether each party bhings
7	that the bargain: that is arrived at gives him enough
8	benefit that it is to his advantage to go shead and do it.
9	Q. If he can extract a greater benefit not doing
10	it, then he is not going to do it, is he?
11	A If there is a greater benefit by not doing
12	the pool in the first place, the pool shouldn't be there.
13	Q. If one member could obtain a benefit by
14	joining the pool, but by not joining this particular
15	pool he might fael that his options were greater,
16	then he wouldn't join the pool, would he, nouvithstanding
17	the whole analysis might yield net benefits?
18	A. I have trouble with your question in this respect.
19	If his benefit, not joining the pool is greater than his
20	benefit in joining the pool, he has a negative not benefic.
21	In order to have a benefit, the pool has
22	to be better for him than his other alternatives.
23	Q Now, on page 21, line 7 through 10. You state
24	that the tendency was, and that time frame was 1965, '65,
25	to look askance at a major utility that was not participating
5.7.5	

3	in some pooling arrangement in the belief that it was passing
2	up an opportunity to serve its destoners backer at a lover
3	cost.
4	Was that your view in 1964-65?
5	A. I think I shared that view, to some extent. yes.
6	Q. Do you have that same view now?
7	MR. ZAHLER: Is that his view now, as to what
3	the situation was in '64 or his view now today?
0	BY MR. LESSY:
10	Q In 1976, do you have the same view?
11	MR. ZAHLER: As to what it was before or
12	today?
14	MR. LESSY: As of today, you would look
1.3	askance at a major utility not participating in some pooling
	arrangement et cetera.
15	THE WITNESS: I would think a major utility
16	that was not participating in some way in a coor mabad
17	agreement would have to have a pretty good reason why ha
18	wasn't, yes.
19	BY MR. LESSY:
20	Q. Do you believe such opportunities to sarve
21	customers better at a lower cost, quoting from your language.
22	should be denied to smaller or publicly-owned electric
23	systems ?
24	No. T do pot
25	

bw

bw4	Q. Would you agree that a substantial
2	benefit of an interconnection is the ability for eithor or
-	both systems to reduce their respective reserve margine?
•	A I think this is a generalization that I would have
2	to have particulars on. It may be that the overall
6	benefit would be to increase unit size and maybe actually
7	increase their reserves' margins. You would have to get
8	into the particulars of the planning for that particular
S	pcol.
10	Q Bacid on general industry practice, den's and particular
11	go forward on an interconnection agreement many times to
12	achieve lower reserves?
13	A. I think a fair description of general
14	industry practice, is that they do a little bit of both. They
15	go to larger unit size and they don't take all of mean
10	benefit that way.
17	They also take some in reduces reserve.
16	Q Is reduction of reserve a substantial net benefit
19	of an interconnection in many instances?
20	
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	

ES7

-----

	9955
EAK 8 ch 1	A. Just at the moment, I don't have any flywron in
2	front of me that I could say it is or is not substantial. It
3	is one of the things that has to be considered, dufinitiely.
4	Q If one of the parties to an interdemention imposed
5	a reserve formula on the other party so that the second party
3	was not able to reduce its reserve margins, then a potential
7	substantial benefit tothe second party would have been negated.
3	wouldn't it?
9	A. Is this in the context of a post, now?
10	I au not sure vhere we are in the industry.
17	Q Interconnection was the question.
12	A Interconnection between two prople?
13	Q Yes.
14	A One party is insisting if they are going to have
15	an interconnection the other party is going to have to carry
16	a specific reserve?
17	Q Right. Basing that on certain calculation or
18	formula.
10	A Your question is, does this deprive one party of
20	9 Wouldn't that deprive one party of a potential
21	substantial banefit?
22	1 It may impose on him a potential bonafit because
23	it might increase his reliability. The only weakon one party
24	would impose a higher reserve requirement on another party would
25	be to get his reliability up where it would be acceptable to the
24 25	would impose a higher reserve requirement on another party wo be to get his reliability up where it would be acceptable to

	9055
ch 2 1	pool, to the two together. So it might cost him measy.
2	On the other hand, it might be a banadit in that
3	his service reliability would be increased. Mon have to
4	look at the thing as a whole.
5	Q Maybe you didn't understand the guestice.
6	Let's talk about a pool.
7	One of the partics wants to join a gool. A party,
8	let's say, wants to join CAPCO. And one of the reasons it
9	would like to join the post is to refute to servery which, you
10	have testified, in many instances occurs.
11	Now, if in so doing, the party was not able to
12	reduce its reserves, the new joining party, bacause of somethies
13	imposed by CAPCO, wouldn't that deprive that party of a
14	potential substantial benedit?
15	A Not necessarily. Because the only reason that
16	joining the pool would make him increase the reverves is if the
17	reserves were not adequate to start with for none xeason. Hea
10	have to look at the thing as a whole, including reliability of
10	service.
20	Q Assume the reserve is adequate. He would just like
21	to reduce it.
22	A. This is a contradictory assumption. If his recerve
23	is adequate, the pool would not result in his increasing his
24	zeserva.
25	9. You don't think the CAFCO P over U Somaula could

-----

ch 3	2057
	result in a party having sufficient reserve marging, by joining
3	the pool, to increase the reserve?
4	A Not if there is no other change in the make-up
5	of the parties' system.
6	Q On page 23, starting with lines 6 through 10,
7	you indicate, "You must take into account, among their things,
3	transmission facilities to muke an accurate aswerrant of
9	reliability."
10	A. That is right.
11	G Does the CAPCO P over N mathod take into account
12	transmission facilities?
13	A The Pover N is just one portion of the both CAPCO
14	agreement. The total CAPCO really takes into account uso
15	transmission facilities.
16	
17	
18	
19	
20	
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	
	H

end 3

		9058
S9 bwl	1	Q. Your answer is P over N does not?
	2	A. That was not my enswer, no. The P over N Sonna. 2,
	3	the way the CAPCO uses it, is based on the desumption
	4	that transmission facilities are adequate par or in
	5	that Pover N formula.
	6	They go shead with the transmission
	7	agreement and they assure themselves that the transmission
	8	is adequate.
	9	I would say it does recognize transmission
	10	because that is one of the inputs to the program.
	11	Q. It does take into account, bevause is assumes
	12	adequate transmission?
	13	A And further, the fact that the rest of
	14	the deal provides that that adequate transmission will
	15	be provided.
	16	You can't put everything in one tool. You
	17	have to have two or three cools to do the job.
	18	P over N formula is just one of the tools.
	19	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Now, page 24, lins 17, the
	20	question is, does not such a formula which requires
	21	a system install a larger unit to provide more
	22	reserve, burden the small system? That is a shortening
	23	of the question.
	24	Now, your answer is that such a formula reflects
	25	the engineering facts of life.

bw2	Are you suggesting that smaller systems usually
1	install larger units than larger systems?
2	A. My experience has been that a small system,
3	just the economics of size and so forth, a small aystem would
8	use units of a higher proportion, higher percentage of their
5	total load than a large system.
7	In that respect, yes, they install larger units.
3	Q Larger proportional units?
9	A Larger proportional units.
10	Q. What you mean, is larger proportional units,
11	rather than larger units; isn't that right?
12	λ What was that reference again?
13	Q The answer to the question beginning on line 17,
14	page 24.
15	A I think the larger unit in that quastion referred
16	to larger units than that system had been using before,
17	in magawatt rating.
13	Q If the large units can be divided along several
19	small systems who are directly interconnect or the
20	nave cransmission service, doesn't didt bilmanito the belan
21	A This is a shall I say, a debarable cuestion
22	at the moment in the industry.
23	How to treat a jointly -owned unit in
24	reserve determination. In my opinion the right way to
25	
And the local data and the second sec	

	9060
	do is to take that burden that the larger unit places
1 Ewd	on the total pool and divided that burden in properties to
4	ewnership, rather than take a particular piece and say, there
2	is a unit of a particular size.
-2	0. How does CAPCO do it?
5	a. CAPCO does it the latter way. If I ware the
3	expert from CAPCO, I would tell them maybe they should
7	do that a little differently.
3	It is done both ways.
9	g So CAPCO does divide the large unit into
10	portions; is that right?
19	MR. ZAHLER: That is to the Witness' knowledge?
12	MR. LESSY: Any question os to the Witness'
13	knowladge.
14	THE WTINESS: That is my opinion. As I have said
15	before, I'm not an expert on be CAPCO agreement.
16	There will be another witness, I think, the all
17	tell you all about CAPCO.
13	BY MR.LESSY:
19	Q. That is your understanding?
20	A My understanding is that they do it on
21	proportionate basis.
22	Q. Why is it an engineering fact of life that
23	CAPCO can divide units among small systems that small
24	systems shouldn't be able to?
25	A Would you refer me to the testimony you are

-----

bw4	9061
1	speaking of?
2	Q The answer, beginning on line 21 onpage 24.
3	A May I have the question again?
4	(Whereupon, the reportar read the
- 5	pending question, as requested.)
6	MR. LESSY: I misspoke muralf.
7	THE WITNESS: I think you misspoke.
8	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Lot's not both talk at
9	once.
10	BY MR. LESSY:
11	Q Why isn't it also an engineering fact of
12	life, if CAPCO can divive units among themselves, among
13	the members of CAPCO, it is controversial in the industry
14	as to whether small systems should be able to ?
15	A. I don't think that is what I said. I said
16	it is controversial in the industry as to whether the best
17	way to handle it is to divide it among reserves,
18	as a piece of the unit and set it up as a separate
19	unit of that size or take the total burden imposed on the
20	system, as a whole, by that unit and divide that,
21	I don't think there is any difference in the
22	way it would apply to CAPCO or small systems.
23	It would be applied in the same manner.
2.4	MR. ZAHLER: Would this be an appropriate time to
25	take a break?



CAR 10

BY MR. LESSY:

Mr. Slenner, could you buildly applain to do the 2 a use of the split savings method in the contact of addact? 3 energy? 62 à. The split to savings welled on an account inter-5 change, you dtermine the assual cost, industable ast to the G party that supplied the energy, and that is one elautate. 7 Then you determine the value to the company the variant it. 3 That is, what it would have cost him is he had to take it. 3 himself. 10 The difference of those is the soving, and the 15 pricing, then, would be half way hadween those who. 12 Now, if economy energy is comparented for within a 0 13 pool on a split to savings basis, dosen's the supplies of the 16 energy receive even a greater profit if the other party hat 15 higher generating costs? 16 Yes. Yss. 2 17 I would like to back up a listla bit there. I and 18 not sure what you mean by profit. We are getting into a num 10 term, again. The difference between his incremental cost that 20 his price is higher, yes. 21 I will accept that. C 22 So it would be an advantage to the seller within a 23 pool if the supplier, as the term I usad, in the pool, the 28 person to whom the economy energy is enchanged or sold to had 25

98.53

ch 2

20

23

higher generating cost.

2	A. I would not generalize it to that entent, because
3	the next hour he may be buying from that, and then he usual
14	want it to be lower. This is back and forth from hour to hour.
5	I don't think you can say there is advantage for

the other fellow to have a higher cost. The overall advances
 would be for everybedy to have lower costs.

3 Q. You have testified on page 28, lines 18 through 21,
 9 that in your view, participation in a suggered construction
 10 program requires metual benefits. And the two requisites --

 MR. ZAHLER: Could you tall me there it days

 In
 there has to be mutual bandito from stuggered construction?

 MR. LESSY:
 Line 21, "If staggered construction

14 is to be mutually beneficial, each system must have --15 MR. ZARLER: That is different then it is to be

mutually boneficial. He than gives the conditions under which it would be mutually beneficial. That is different from the question you asked him or your characterisation of his tastimony.

MR. LESSY: I accept that.

I would like opportunity to finish the question 22 before you object to it.

BY MR. LESSY:

24 Q In the content of the correction as Mr. Sahler 25 pointed out, that two requisites would be one-for mutual

2 1	
3	benefits would be, one, sufficient contemplated load growth
2	by each system participating, and, two, ability of the system
0	to construct units of sufficient size to provide the industrie
4	in generating capacity over a significant particl of time.
5	Now, specifically as to the load growth sociation.
8	suppose a system desiring to participate in a staggared con-
7	struction program had its load growth restricted by the other
3	party by either or both of unreasonable long-dern expandicy
5	rastrictions in wholesals contracts for the dale of power and
10	eliminating access to alternative wholesale sources of bulk
11	power supply.
12.	In that instance, would you still be of the opinion
13	that the smaller entity should be procluded from participating
14	in staggered construction because it didn't have sufficient
15	load growth?
16	A I think this is gotting a little bit cut of the
17	field of engineering economics. I don't know that to consider
18	particularly why a system doesn't have a load (reach or doesn'
19	have a load growth.
20	Q. Have you finished your answer?
21	A. Yes.
22	Q You testified that if staggered construction is to

ch

20 be mutually boneficial, those are two requisites. One, each 23 system must have sufficient contemplated load grouble and, two, 24 each system must have the ability to construct units of 25

9065

3200

and the

ch 4	
2	sufficient size, et cetaza.
1	My guestion to you is suppose a system decising to
4	participate in staggered construction program that its load
5	growth artificially restricted by the other party. And I
6	gave you two methods.
7	If that were the case, would you still be of the
3	opinion that the smaller entity should be predluced from
9	participating in the staggared construction because it
10	dida't have sufficient load growth?
11	A This, again, the particular reason that a system
12	does not have load growth does not energy into its ability to
13	receive or deliver benefits from staggered construction.
14	The reason for it not having load growth is entirally a deparate
15	problem.
16	In order for the staggered construction to be burghing
17	cial, the system has to be able to use the capalety it puts
18	in or a period of time, or it is stuck with a big unit it
19	doesn't use. I can't see the connection between cause and
20	effect here.
21	Q Are you of the view that a system must have shi-
22	ficient contemplated load growth to participate in staggared
23	construction, and that requisite sould apply in the instance
24	had artificially been watricted by the other county
25	a T think you last out name of an eachings of
	te a comme for acute one hours as my accomments and

Supplication of the super-

	9007
5	order for it to receive benefits, it has to have sufficient
2	load growth. That is regardless of the reasons it doesn't
2	have load growth, it would not receive banafits.
4	I don't think the reason that the load isn't growing
5	has anything to do with the benefits it receives. That is all.
5	Q Let me put it this way. With respect to your
7	analysis of mutual benefits in terms of staggered construction
8	and the requisites for participation, are you assuming these
9	are no artificial restrictions on load growth?
10	A Well, this perticular decommination per de would
11	probably be based on the system's own estimate of its load
	growth. I would not necessarily have any knowladge of what

the basis of that was. To determine the load growth would be 13 a different study. 14

If someone came to you and said -- a small system -a and said, "We want to participate in staggered construction?" and you looked at their system and you found their load growth was not sufficient, and you looked further and you looked it 18 their wholesale contracts and found out that was the reason why, would you still dany them staggared construction on the basis that benefits would not be mutually beneficial?

I would have to. I would toll than to get their A. 22 contract straightened out before they were involved in the 23 staggered construction, so that they could make money with 24 staggered construction. 25

ch

15

16

17

19

20

21

9068 ch 5 2 One benefit of danying the benefits of shapened 2 2 construction would be to artificially restrict their loaf 3 growth? 4 I suppose that is right. I Con't bnow. 22 they 3. 5 don't have the load growth, they can't get boardith dron 3 staggered construction. Any way you can pastrict the look 7 growth would deprive them that benefit. 3 Now, as to the ability to construct, as you have 0. 9 set forth on page 28, as a requisite for mutual bounding and 10 participation in staggered construction, the phrase is "ability 11 of the system to construct units of sufficient size to 12 provide the increase in generating capacity over a significant 13 period of time." 3.5 Now, what is your idea in the use of that bacase of 15 "a significant period of time"? 15 I had nothing definite in mind. The usual concept, 3. 17 I would say, would be from one peak period to the Lett. Hoyes 13 six months, or whatever your next planning pariod do. 19 Now, approximately what size unit would this continuo. 0. 20 say, for CAPCO? 21 I am not really familiar with CAPCO's growth patients. A. 22 0 Are you familiar with the letters SLTC, capital 23 SLTC, as used by the CAPCO companies? 23 Right at the moment, it doesn't mean anything to A 25 me, no, sir.

			905
ch7	1	0 Would you agreed the fact of C2000 your loads	
	2	Tablera in mana Belanci Tablerina removies "	
•	3	Levers, it means "short land-like depactory,"	
	4	A It sounds like a reasonable thing. Tes,	
	5	Q Do you know the installation sizes of same of the	
	a	SLTC units that come of the CAPCO companies are installing?	
end 10	-	A I am not familiar with the details of CAFCO.	
	8		
	9	2 : · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	10		
	11		
	12		
	13		
	14		
	15		
	16		
	17		
	18		
	19		
	20		
	22		
	23		
	24		
	25		

		2070
S11	1	Q. Would you be surprised to know they are as low
DWL	N	as seven megewatts of electromode of diesel units.
	63	A. I would not be particularly surprised, no.
	4	Q. Must all units in a staggared construction
	5	program be large units?
	G	A. Well, if the unit is not as large large
	7	enough to provide a reasonable length of load growth, it
	3	not staggered construction. You would be putting them in
	9	at the same time. They have to be large in proportion to
	:0	the system doing it to get the benefilts of the particular
	12	unit size.
	13	MR.LESSY: Would you read back my question?
	13	vereupon, the reporter read from the
	14	record, as requested.)
	15	BY MR. LESSY:
	16	Q. Now, I don't think you answered my question.
	17	The question was, must all units in a staggared .
	18	construction program, a whole program of staggered con-
	19	struction be large units?
	20	A I'm having trouble with your definition of
	21	large units and program.
	22	To me a program of staggered construction only
	23	includes the units involved in staggered construction.
	24	It doesn't involve necessarily all of the
	.25	other units going in on the system. To a large -

19	3071
bw21	my definition of a large unit for that
2	question would be one that would supply a reasonable
3	length of load growth for the systems of staggered
4	construction.
3	With those definitiions, they have to be large
3	units, yes.
7	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wait a minute. In planning
3	a staggered construction program, you mean that the pool
9	members do not take into account all of the generating
10	units available to each of the individual companies?
11	THE WITNESS: The other generating units may not
12	be a part of the particular staggered construction
13	program.
14	CFAIRMAN RIGLER: Don't they have to be
15	accounted for and analyzed?
16	THE WITNESS: In the overall planning for the
17	development of the system, it has to be done as a whole.
13	But you can take out two pieces of that and set up a
19	staggered construction program between two companies that
20	does not involve the whole thing. The overall planning
21	has to involve everything.
22	Staggared construction is one way of dividing
23	investment in a couple of units or more units that become
24	a part of the total.
25	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Even for staggered construction
1	

	9072
1 543	don't you have to lock at the system as a whole total
2	generating capacity, available to each of the
з	manbers?
4	THE WITNESS: You have to suare with that, yos.
3	BY MR. LESSY:
3	Q. Beginning on line 24, of page 13, you discuss
7	the concept of scratch that.
a	On page 29 you testified that electric systems
9	frequently engage in joint ownership or unit power gurchess
10	arrangements at line 13, "outside of pooling or
11	interconnection agreemonts."
12	Is that true today of the CAPCO member companies?
13	. A Again, my understanding of the CAPCO agreement
14	is that the agreement itself provides for joint omerably.
15	Q Again, I didn't hear the answer.
16	Let me repeat it.
17	You testified that electric systems,
10	frequently engage in joint ownership or purchase parts
19	arrangement outside of pool or interconnection agreement.
20	Is that true today of CAPCO member companies,
21	outside of the CAPCO pooling arrangements?
22	A My understanding is that in the CAPCO
23	arrangement it is a part of the pooling agreement.
24	Q What is?
25	A The joint concership or participation joint

Contraction of the second

bw4

1

participation in units.

2	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't think the second is
3	clear on that. You better break it down and tak if
4	CAPCO companies are engaged in any joint ownership with
5	companies outside of CAPCO, and then you better ask him a
6	second question relating to whother they have any unit power
7	purchase arrangement with companies outside of CAPCO.
3	BY MR. LESSY:
9	Q To your knowledge, does CAPCO companies engage in
10	unit joint ownership with companies cutside of CAPCO?
11	A. I im not that familiar with the CAPCO arrangement.
12	I don't know whether they do or no.
13	Q Do you know whather or not CAPCO
14	engages in unit power purchase arrangements outside of
15	the CAPCO pooling or interconnection agreements?
16	A Again, I don't know. I just don't know.
17	I think, however, we are misinterproting my intention in
18	this testimony I gave before. When I said this was out
10	of the agreement, I didn't mean it was necessarily out of
20	the pool.
21	For example, in teh PJM pool, the
22	Keystone Plant is owned by a number of companies that are
23	all members of the PJM pool, but it is not part of the PJM
24	Pool. It is a separate agreement for joint ewnership of that
25	plant. That is what I had in mind as being out of the

bw5 agreemen 

agreement,
Does that clear it up or make it worse?
Q If, as you have testified, the coming system
of a large power plant, say, nuclear power plant, has
that is page 30, line 7 "complete control over the
construction and operation of a unit according to general
industry practice," as you understand it, what is there
to prevent that owner with complete control, from donying
access to the plant or only offering access on unattractive
tams?
MR. ZAHLER: Could I have the questlen repeated?
(Whereupon, the reporter read the
pending question, as requested.)

ES11
bwl	9075
1	MR. ZAMLER: I would object. I don't think
2	that that is what the testimony says.
3	It has been mischaracterized.
4	MR. LESSY: The testinony is that the
5	owning system has complete control over not only the
6	construction
7	MR. SAHLER: It says in case of a unit power
8	purchase
9	CHAIRNAN RIGLER: One at a time.
10	Let Mr. Sahler go.
11	MR. ZAHLER: The description relates to unit
12	power purchase. The previous paragraph refers to jointly-
13	owned units. Mr. Lessy's question doesn't distinguish
14	between the two.
15	In general terms it mischaracterizes the
16	testimony to that extent.
17	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Do you want to rephrase 192
18	MR. LESSY: I don't think it is necessary to
19	distinguish between unit power, as beginning on line 8, and
20	the previous discussion with respect to control.
21	I think it would apply to both.
22	The question is whether or not that complete control
23	over operation gives the complete control at lines
2.4	3 through 5 over design and operation and with respect to
25	unit power, the complete control over construction and
	operation whether or not that control goas to the power that

		9076
bw2		
	2	comes out of the plant,
	4	I am trying to make clear what we mann by complete
	3	control.
	4	The fact that there is a distinction the sona
	5	phrases are used.
	6	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Wall, there is a distinction,
	7	I see, between much control, which is what he tostified
	3	to on lines 4 and 5, and complete control, which he tostifies
	9	to on line 7.
1	0	Also it seems to us there is a limitable on line 6,
3	1	because he clearly states he is talking about unit power
1	2	purchases.
1	3	so I think you better rephrase it.
. 1	4	MR. LESSY: Ohay.
1	5	BY MR. LESSY:
1	6	Q If, as you have testified, the owning system
1	7	of a large power plant, say, nuclear plant, has with respect to
1	8	the control over the design or operating decisions of
1	9	a unit, not a unit power purchase, has much concrol, what
2	0	is there to prevent that owner with that control from
2	-	denying access to the plant or only offering access on
2	2	unattractive terms, according to general industry practice?
2	3	A May I set up the basis, as to what I understand
2	2	you are maying?
2	b,	This is a company who is building a plant for
	14	

	9077
	himself. He is doing the whole job himself, and you
2	want to know what is to keep, to prevent him from not
3	letting somebody else in?
4	Q No, because page 30, line 3, you are using the
5	word "system."
6	It is plural. I assume it is more than one
7	company.
з	MR. ZAHLER: Could we make it clear on the
9	record?
10	Mr. Lessy has left the original quastion and
15	gone to a different question,
12	Could we make it clear what type of concreting
13	he is talking about?
14	MR. LESSY: Would you like me to restate the
15 1	question?
16	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Just say what type of our around
37	you have in mind.
18	MR. LESSY: Joint, more than one, one system.
:9	THE WITNESS: In joint ownership they have
20	access.
21	BY MR. LESSY:
22	Q If in a joint ownership if two utilities build
23	a large plant and they have "much control over not only
24	the design, but the operating decisions of that plant," with
25	respect to others, what is there to prevent them from

bw3

「「「」」」」」」」」」

bw4	denying access to others or only offering access on unstaractive
2	terns?
	MR. SAHLER: Could I ask who the otherd are?
4	MR. LESSY: I think that is pleas from the
6	guestion.
6	CHAIRMAN : "GLER: I think it is clear.
7	THE WITNES:S This gets back to the basic concept
S	of taking another party into a deal. The basis for
9	that decision would be whether or not the other parky would
10	provide benefits.
11	I think if it is to the benefit of all three
12	parties for the other party to come in, he would have
13	access. If it is not, he would not have access.
14	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That is not his question. Re
15	is asking what prevents the dominant system that is building
16	tis plant from being able to deny access to smaller systems.
17	THE WITNESS: Well, from the engineering,
18	economic point of view, the only thing that would prevent
19	it would be a cost-benefit situation that would make it
20	attractive to him to do it.
21	I'm not qualified to answer legal questions.
22	I suppose there are legal remadies, but that is
23	out of my field,
24	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: This gets back to a discussion
25	that you and I had yesterday about whether the benafits had

<i>w</i> 5	i	to be mutually perceived. Suppose the little systems
	2	that are seeking access claim that they can see benefitu
	3	and the big dominant company that are charge of the
	4	consgruction disagrees with respect to the ortent of the
	5	benefits, I think the questionis what prevents that big
	3	system from excluding the others from accass.
	7	MR. LESSY: That is the quastion. I apologiza for
	8	my statement of it.
	9	THE WITNESS: Excluding may legal resources which
	10	I would not want to testify on, there is nothing in the
	11	engineering, economic field thatwould require him to
	12	that would prevent him from excluding a company that did
	13	not add benefits to the total that did not, in his
	14	concept, add benefits to the total.
	15	CHRIRMAN RIGLER: That is begging the question,
	16	I think.
	17	THE WITHESS: I think I have to go back to
	13	the same Cadillac we talked about the other day. 3
	19	might have a Cadillac for only and have all
	20	kinds of reasons in my mind why you should buy it, and the
	21	benefits you can get from it.
	22	Unless you see the benefits you will not buy
	23	the Cadillac. This is the same thing from the standpoint
	24	of the varties concerned. Unless they both see that
	25	there are benefits it it, the deal will not day.

b

		9086
	7	Again, there may be legal reasons that X
iow6	2	would not want to get into.
	3	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Lot me ask you if reduction or
	A	exclusion of competition would be considered as an
	10	economic engineering benefit?
	3	THE WITNESS: I would not consider it as a
	7	portion of engineering aconomics.
	a	It might be a benefit that a mon would
	0	consider in making the decision.
	10	BY MR. LESSY:
	10	Q If participation by the, say, small systems
	11	in this example permitted the scaling of a larger class
	12	unit, then there would be a benefit there, to the
	13	participating systems, the original two systems.
	14	A I would tend to say there probably would.
	15	I wouldn't like to say they would without knowing the
	16	actual figures. It probably would, yes.
	17	Q. Suppose it wouldn't? Suppose those system:
	18	would add to the unit, maybe, 150 megawatts, but based
	19	on categories and classes of units, it wouldn't?
	20	Then there may not be any motivation, as you have used the
	21	term or incentive on he part of the original two systems,
	22	would there?
	23	MR. ZAKLER: Could I have the guastion rageof.
	24	please?
	25	(Whereupon the reporter word the pending
		(mereapon, the reporter read the penarny

----

bw7	1	question, as requested.)
	2	MR. ZAHIBR: I'm confused what 'is wouldn't"
	3	zefers to.
	4	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I'm confused by the chartion,
	5	too, Mr. Lessy.
	G	BY MR. LESSY:
	7	Q If the additional load that the systems
	3	requesting access would not - would add to the load, say,
	0	100, 150 megawatts, but would not possible the purchase of
	10	a more economic unit, according to acconomies of scale,
	11	then theremay not be any incentive to the original two
	12	systems to go forward and permit access to the plant;
	13	isn't that correct?
	14	A. I have to be back to the original concept.
	15	At first, you look at the deal as a whole.
	10	Is there a net benefit to all three parties, if
	17	the . party is included in the cwnership?
	18	If there is a net benefit to all three
	19	parties, there should be a way of dividing it batwaan
	20	the threeof them, so that there would be incentive for all
	21	three of them to participate,
	22	If there is not net benefit, there is not reason
	23	to do the job, to form the pool, to let them in, shall
	24	we say.
	25	

ES11

-----

PAR 13	9082
ch 1 1	CHAIRMAN RIGIZZ: The situation possi is, there are
2	two large systems that are buying a large unit, and the third
s	system comes along and asks them to build a slightly larger
4	unit so that the smaller system can pick up 100 mm.
5	From your viewpoint of angineering admonias, do you
6	take into account any policy of the Congress that once the
7	benefits of nuclear energy associated with the grant of
3	license to be available broadly to electrical systems through-
0	out the country?
10	THE WITNESS: I am a little at a loca as to box
11	to answer. What do you take into account?
12	I am aware of that policy. It is a consideration.
13	It is not given a dollar value in aconomic comparison.
14	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: So it is excluded from your
13	consideration, based on engineering economics, which, I believe
16	is the term you have used to describe your testimony?
17	THE WITNESS: So far as the dollar evaluation of
18	it is concerned. It would be one of the fringe benefits that
19	would be considered.
20	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I get confused now.
21	Now we have a new term, "fringe banefits."
22	THE WITNESS: In any, I think, coonsaid comparison,
23	if you are going to make an economic comparison for even
24	comparing two sites for a power plant, you start out by
25	getting a load forecast for the area you are going to serve

	5063
2 ,	
,	with the plants, and you put a program in of building the
-	of developing the system with one site or developing the
3	system with the other nite.
4	You compare those. You sat up your program to the
5	operation and reliability will be as nearly agual as you can.
G	You can compare them. You come out with a dollar cost. In
7	addition to that, you have other intengibles that you do not
3	have a dollar cost affined to. That may be one of thet.
9	The other may be availability of labor. its offers
10	on your service area. There are a lot plother considerations
11	that you don't put into a dollar east of mation a decision
12	CHRTPHIN BIGTER, Non on of the error subvisions
13	T have with memory is much be bed bed in the state of
14	I have with respect to your destinging is, hist mines up chase
15	Intabgibles and whather you include them in your basefilds on
16	You exclass than.
17	At one time, I seemed to be hearing you soy that
10	you are looking only to the engineering economics when you
10	describe the benefits. You are excluding intengibles such as
	Congressional policy. At other times, you seem to be balking
20	in terms of all benefits which would be benefits above and
21	beyond engineering, economic type banafits.
22	THE WITNESS: I am sorry I am confusing. Actually,
23	you have to make a comparison in two parts, so to speak.
24	You assign dollar values to everything you can
25	reasonably assign dollar values to. This gives you a dollar

ch

「日本の日本の日

	9034
:n 5	
2	comparison.
3	Beyond that, you have other things such as the
	ease of operation, whether you are going to have problems with
	maintenance, whether it will follow your load curve property
	public policy, whether it fits into your public image properly,
	and all of the things that you can't addign a dollar value to
7	that have some influence on your decision.
8	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Earlier, we discussed whicher some
9	benefits were subjective. Do you recall these
10	THE WITNESS: I am soury, I don'th. Shore, I think.
11	could be said to be subjective benefits.
12	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The intengible boasdits are
13	subjective?
14	THE WITNESS: Yes.
15	MR. REYROLDS: I wanted to mavie ach a elderiding
16	question, because I think everybody is practice, and it would
17	clear it up if I can do it.
18	CERTEMEN STOLES. T will mound & do
19	MT WERETOTEC. T man and Jacker Lister and and
20	MR. ALINOMODI I WAS WOMGERING IN FOUR UNGSLIGH
21	Was addressed to the Witness With raspact to the intenganit,
22	for example, or Congressional policy, in berns of whother you
23	are speaking of access to a nuclear unit as opposed to access
24	to pool membership. That may be a way to clear it up, to
4	explain the analysis.
25	There may be some crossing as to the intengibles

n d	2005
1	you consider when and the engineering analysis you consider
2	and when.
	CEAIRMAN RIGHER: I don't think there is equilation
-	there. It seems what goes into the bundle of Andrangibla
-	benefits may vary. Obviously, if you have Congressional
9	policy that applies only to nuclear whit and new to poshing
	as a whole, that Congressional policy would go - would be
3	weighted only in favor of considering the basefits of the
9	nuclear unit.
10	He has described several intengible headlies; case
11	of operation, for example. I don't think we are conduced
12	on that point.
13	MR. REYNOLDS: Referring back to applier testingry
14	where you were having confusion as to when he included which
.5	intangibles, I think that confusion resulted from the nature
16	of the request of access that we were talking about at the
17	time. That is all I was trying to suggest.
81	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Okey.
19	BY MR. LESSY:
20	Q I am going to turn to page 31, lines 23 to 25.
21	Mr. Slemmer, when you testify that the flow of power and
22	energy over the transmission system pursuant to a wheeling
23	arrangement will "affect the capacility of the system to near
24	its own requirements," that effect could be althor a positive
25	or negative affect. couldn't it?

C

ch 5	5086
1	A. Yes.
2	C When you testified at page 32, line 22 to 26, that
З	the addition of a whealing arrangement requires the review of
4	the capability of the entire system, is this turn show the
5	amount of power to be wheeled is small in proportion to the
6	relative capability of the system doing the thealing?
7	A. I think we are getting to the struty that broke the
з	camel's back. I don't know that there is a line there you
9	say one more megawatt will break the system down. But there
10	is a limit.
11	Q Well, I gave you a specific case. When case that
12	I gave you in the question is, is this true when the amount
13	of power to be wheeled is small in proportion to the relative
14	capability of the system doing the wheeling?
15	MR. ZARLER: If Mr. Lessy says this is a specific
16	case, can we have a quanitification of what "small" mano?
17	MR. LESSY: I don't think quantification in this
18	context is necessary.
19	CERIRIAN RIGLER: If it is, the witness can devoribe
20	his difficulties with the question. I will bet the witness
21	try to answer the question as posed.
22	THE WITNESS: I think any change in the flow of power.
23	no matter how small, may affect the operation. It is a
24	matter of engineering judgment whether a particular change is
25	something that you have to study. I think it depends entirely

-----

	0087
ch 6	
,	on your definition of "small."
	If "small" is so insignificant that you can't find
3	it in a technical study, it would be insignificant. That is
~,	right.
5	BY MR. ZMSSY:
3	0. Do you know the transfer suparity of the CLPCO
7	system?
3	A. I am not familiar with the CRPCO system.
9	9 If the transfer capacity of the CNFCO transmission
10	system ware 2,000 megawatts, and we are talking about on addi-
11	tion of 30 merawatts, would you have to study thes?
12	MR. JARLER: For my clarification. T deals know what
13	a transfer capacity is. Could Mr. Lacay ask the vitaces or
14	could be tall us, so the question has manning.
15	BY MR. LESSY:
16	Q Could you tell us what transfer separatly of trans-
17	mission is, sir?
10	A Usually, when you talk about the truncfer capacity
19	of a transmission system, you are going from one point to
20	another point. It is ability to transfar power from one
21	point to another point. Transfer of capability ray he dif-
22	ferent between different points.
23	The fact it has 2000 transfer capability, I would
24	have to know whether that 2,000 applies to the particular area
25	where you are going to pass the 30 megawatts.

----

second as it is second in the last second		
1		0007
al	h 7	: Sus way
	2	Ø Yes, it would.
	-	A If the 2,000 is not in use so that there is wargin .
		there for the 30 megawatts in other words, if you have
	5	2,000 and the maximum use you want to make of it is 30 mega-
	6	watts less than 2,000, you don't have to study it.
	7	If you are using 2,000 and you are going to add
end 12	3	30 megawatts, you have to find out what your bottlenock is, yes
	9	
	10	
	11	
	12	
	13	
	14	
	15	비행 승규는 지수는 것은 것을 가지 않는 것이 없는 것이 없는 것이 없다.
	16	
	17	
	18	
	19	
	20	
2	21	
:	22	
2	23	
2	24	
2	25	

s14	9008
DWI	Q. Would you anticipate that a system with 2000
2	megawatts of transfer capacity might be able to in
3	almost might be able to accommodate en addition of,
4	say, an amount in the range of 30 magaintts?
5	A. Not without knowing what the particular
5	condition was that established that limit of 2,000
7	megawatts.
8	Q How about CAPCO today?
9	A. Again, I'm not familiar with the ChPCO system.
10	Q. Are you familiar with the Davidson
11	affidivat, in which the affiant made cortain statements?
12	A I'm not familiar with it in that term, no.
13	That does not bring any document to my mind.
14	Q. This is a roughly ten-page affidavit which has
15	been received in evidence ad DJ-358. And I was going
16	to take a minute or two to indicate some partions which we
17	want you to look at.
18	When I had it to you, I want you to read
19	anything you think may be helpful and relevant.
20	MR. ZAHLER: Could I ask where Mr. Lessy's
21	line of questioning is going, and what the purpose is of
22	handing the document to the Witness?
23	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Excuse me a minute, Mr. Zahlar.
24	MR. ZAHLER: I asked if I could know where
25	Mr. Lessy's line of questioning is going.
200	

	9039
bw2 1	The reason I'm currious is Applicants have
2	stipulated that this 30 magavatts
3	MR. LESSY: State the stipulation egain.
4	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You said it is already a
3	matter of record or Applicants have stipulated that
3	MR. ZAHLER: Applicants have stipulated that
7	the transmission system has capacity to carry 30 megawates
3	of PASNY power.
0	MR, LESSY: All right.
10	Now, if you want mo to state exactly what
11	I'm lookin at, I will ask the Witness to be encused
12	and it will take a second.
13	If not, there are two or three more quastions
1.4	I want to pursue in this line.
15	Now that I don't have to show him the officiavit,
16	it limits the scope.
17	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Ask the question,
18	MR. LESSY: Are you clear as to the stipualtion,
10	sir?
20	THE WITNESS: Yes, I think so.
25	BY MR. LESSY:
22	Q Do you know whether the wheeling of 30 magawatta
22	of PASNY power was included in the plan of CET system
24	prior to April 1974, which is the date of the
3	affidavit?
20	

1	A. I do not know.
2	Q Isn't this do you think it should have been
З	included in the planning of CEI system?
4	MR. SAHLER: Objection. The Witness says
5	he doesn't ahve any knowledge as to it.
3	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Sustained.
7	MR. LESSY: If it were not, isn't this an
8	illustration of a wheeling arrangement that can be
э	accommodated, even though it wasn't included in the planning
10	of the system.
11	THE WITNESS: You are as I understand the question,
12	it is based on the assumption that the inclusion of this
13	30 megawatts was not contemplated in the planning of the
14	system.
15	MR. LESSY: Right.
16	THE WITNESS: It is something
17	BY MR. LESSY:
18	Q Isn't this illustration of a wheeling arrangement
19	that can be accommodated, even though it wasn't included
20	in the transmission system? .
21	A Again, I am not sure of the contact of this from
22	the stipulation, as I heard it, it says that the system
23	has the capacity to do it, so it can be.
24	Whether this is a situation now or whether
25	it is a long-term situation, I don't know.

bw3

States and a second sec

	2091
w4	The elements of a system in a continuous
1	The planning of a system is a computer
2	operation. That 30 megawatts avery time they premine
3	system will have to be taken into consideration,
4	It might be right at the moment, they have
5	30 magawatts surplus capacity that they can devote to
5	that.
7	I don't know the particulars.
3	Q What I am trying to find out is page 32, beginning
9	at line 21, is it always true that the addition you have
10	a wheeling arrangement, therefore, requires the review of
11	the capability of the entire system and must be
12	included in planning the expansion of that system to meas
13	transmission requirements.
1.4	A It is always true with the possible exception
15	that if a particular party at the moment knows he has
16	a certain amount of surplus capacity to assist him, he
17	doesn't have to review it again to determine he has
18	that surplus capacity.
19	But certainly he has to include that 30
20	megawatts in the future planning of the system.
21	That is one of the things the system will consider
22	in performing, and he has to include it in his system, yes,
23	Q Would you like to add the word "usually"
24	or "sometimes requires on line 23, page 32, based
25	on your knowledge of the stipulation?

ŀ

	2024
bw5	A. Not particularly, no.
	The factthat they have stipulated that the
2	fact it is there, tells me they have reviewed it.
4	The review has already been made for this
5	situation. Certainly, any engineering that started
5	planning the system in the future would want to use what
7	that transfer did to the system operation.
a	It would be partof the input to the
0	system's planning process, just the same as any other
10	load or generation or anything else on the system.
11	
12	
13	
14	
15	
16	
17	
13	
19	
20	
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	

ES14

f

EAR 15 ch 1 0 An engineer who had 2,000, as we said beford, who 2 had lines with 2,000 magawaths of capacity, couldn't bell 3 without study or advance planning whother or not a small 4 amount, such as 30 megawaths, could be added without reviewing 5 the entire system.

A. We are getting to a different angle now. We wave
talking about the future planning of the system. If an
ongineer who knows there is surplus capacity in a 2,000
megawatt system as of now usual not have to make another
review for this particular 30 megawatts; no. But the fact
he knows that capacity is there indicates he has nowinged it.
Otherwise, he wouldn't know it.

13 Q Suppose the amount, 30 magawatts, is small in pro14 portion to the total capability of the transmission system.
15 Need the total capability be reviewed on allocations when you
16 are dealing with a relatively small amount?

17 A. I don't know how you review the capability of a
18 system without reviewing the total capability. That is what
19 it is.

20 Q You would review the capability of a transmission 21 line which would be used?

A If you are sure that i at is the transmission line
that is going to carry the power. You are not sure of that
unless you know the operation of the whole system.

25

That 30 magawatts may not go over a single line.

h 2	9094
1	I don't know the actual situation. That 30 magawatts may go
2	over a dozen lines in parallel.
3	Q Are you familiar with any arrangement that Toledo
43	Edison would classify as wheeling?
5	A. I am sorry, I am not familiar with Telado Edison's
9	arrangements.
7	Q I am going to show you what I will represent to be
3	an excerpt from the 1974 annual report of the Solodo Edison
9	Company to the Pederal Power Conmission.
10	'- You are familiar with reviewing annual reports to the
11	Federal Power Commission, is that right?
14	A I am familiaz with the Federal Power Commission
1.3	reports, yes, sir.
14	2 I am going to show you
15	MR. ZAHLER: Mr. Chairman, I would like to see
17	that.
12	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Give it to Mr. Reynolds bafore
10	the witness.
20	MR. LESSY: Should I show it to the witness while
21	he is examining the particular document?
22	One page would satisfy. We could do it for '73,
23	but '74 is more recent, and I think more accurate of the
20	situation today. It is a standard report by all electric
25	
	Should I distribute it to the withesev

	0095
ch 3	
	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: No. Not yet.
-	BY MR. LESSY:
3	0 Going to ask you to direct your attantion to line
-	13 and 14 of the page entitled Electric Rubsyy Robotht - I
5	mean 14 and 15 of the page entitled Electric Energy Account
G	of Toledo Edison, 1974 annual report.
7	There are also come associated pages in these that
6	you may review, but I am not going to ask you about anything
9	other than those lines on that page.
10	MR. ZAELER: Could you ask the vitness a question
11	so he knows why he is reviewing the document.
12	BY MR. LESSY:
13	Q Lines 14 and 15 of that page provide transmission
14	for and by others, in pareatheses "wheeling," received
15	49,192 kwh in thousands and delivered 49,192 Josh in
16	thousands.
17	A. That is much. There are no "thous" in there.
18	Q Right.
19	The question is, what would you call the repoint
20	and delivery by Toledo Edison of equal amounts of kilouate
21	hours by transmission for and by others as reflected in the
22	1974 annual report?
23	MR. ZARLER: Objection.
23	The wikness testified he had no knowledge on
25	to the practices of Poleán Edices. Die states is a instate
	Principal of reaction introde. The wreness has no Michigan

where the power came from or where it want to. I don't enderstand how he is in a position to ensuer a quostion such as that.

9095

MR. LESSY: The witness has given definition of certain terms, including "wheeling." I would like to know exactly, not with respect to Tolado Edison but as a matter of fact, what he would term as a transfer as lived on that page.

MR. ZAHLER: If he wants to ask a general question, okay, not a question related to Toledo Edison.

9 NR. LESSY: What would be call the receipt and
 10 delivery by Toledo Edison of equal amounts of bilowatt hours
 11 by transmission for and by others, as reflected in the report.

MR. ZAHLER: I object to the question is it is phrased. It relates to this document. The witness has no knowledge of how Toledo Edison prepares these documents. CHAIRNAN RIGLER: Sustained.

BY MR. LESSY:

17 9 Must would you call the simultaneous receipt and
18 delivery by Toledo Edison of equal amounts of kilowath hours
19 for and by others, as reflected in the page entitled Blockrig
20 Energy Accounts for their 1974 annual report.

MR. MARLER: Objection. The document on its face
 says nothing about simultaneity of the transfer. He is adding
 that.

I don't understand the reference to the document in this question. If he wants to ask a general question, okay.

ch 4

1

2

3

4

3

8

7

3

12

13

\$4

15

:h 5	9097
1	CENTRMAN RIGISD. Restrings
2	
3	ME. LISSI: What Would you term the receipt and
4	delivery or 49,192 month under the account transmission for and
5	by others as reflected in the document in front of you?
6	MR. ZRHLER: Objection.
	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Sustained.
7	MR. LESSY: I don't understand the nature of
3	the objection. I have asked for him to put a label on this if
9	he can.
10	Maybe the basis hasn't been understood by ms and
11	I am at fault, but I don't understand the nature of the
12	objection.
13	NR. ZAHLER: The witness testified he has no know-
14	ledge as to the practices of Toledo Edison. Toledo Edison
15	filled out a document here. He has no knowledge of how they
16	filled out the document, and he is asking him to characterise the
17	manner in which Toledo Edison filled out the document.
18	If he wants to talk about a particular power pool
19	irrespective of the document, he can answer that question.
2.0	MR. LESSY: This document is prepared by all electric
21	utilities subject to FPC jurisdiction and others. It is one
2.2	that an expert should be familiar with. I am asking if ha
23	can understand what a particular account reflects.
24	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You can ask him that and still
25	avoid Mr. Schler's objection.

	5406
ch 6	
2	MR. LESSY: 1 don't see the difference between
3	asking him what it reflects and how he can characterise it.
4	That is my problem.
5	I am not trying to be argumentative. I am trying to
end 15	understand why the objection was custained.
7	
8	
2	
10	
51	
22	이 제품 관련 방법 방법 가장을 가지 않는 것이 있는 것이 있는 것이 가 있다. 이 가 있는 것이 있는 같이 있는 것은 것은 것은 것은 것은 것이 있는 것이 있는 것이 있는 것이 있는 것이 있는 것이 없는 것 같이 있는 것은 것은 것은 것은 것은 것이 있는 것이 있는 것이 있는 것이 있는 것이 없는 것이 있는 것이 없는 것이 있
13	
14	
15	
16	
17	
18	
19	
20	
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	

S16 bwl

A A STREET AND A STREET AND A

## BY MR. LESSY:

1	
2	. g I will ask him that. The quastion is what the 49192
3	MKWH received and delivered, reflects to you,
4	as on line 14 and 15 of the document I showed you.
5	A. The fact that it is labeled "transmission for
3	and by others," with the parenthesis (whealing), I look
7	back to the former sheet datailing transmission of
3	electricity for and by others and it appeast to be the
9	receipt of power from Buckeye Power Company to deliver
10	Buckeye Power, Incoporated, to daliver to its member
11	points.
12	I can not tell from this whether or not Toledo
13	Edison had any other interest in that transaction. The
14	fact they called it wheeling would tell me they had no
15	other interest, and that they delivered it.
16	If that is the case, I would call it wheeling.
17	If that is the only transaction they had in regard to that proves
18	and energy.
19	MR. LESSY: That concludes cross-examination
20	by Staff.
21	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Who is going next?
22	MR, HJELMFELT: The City will proceed with
2:1	cross-examination.
24	BY MR.HJELMFELT:
25	Q Mr. Slemmar, my name is David Ejalafalt, and

1.

	9100
1	I'm appearing for the City of Cleveland.
2	I believe you stated that the only
з	reason one party would impose a high reserve burden on
1	another would be to bring that other party's reliability
5	up to a highs - level; is that correct?
3	A I think that is right, yes.
7	Q Might another reason be that the first party
9	did not believe there was sufficient incentive for him to
9	pool unless the other party carried a greater percoat of the
10	reserves?
14	A Yes, it would be possible to divide benefits
12	in that way, although I think that would be bary unusual.
13	Q. Do you know if there is nore than eneway to per-
14	form the calculations under the CAPCO method for allocating
15	capacity, and thus determining a reserve level?
16	A. It is my understanding of the CAPCO method that
17	it is a way of determining that. It is based on a
13	probability procedure. These is a number of ways of
19	making a probability calculation.
20	I think the I'm not sure whether the
21	CAPCO I guess the CAPCO method does not
22	specify the particular computer program they are going to
23	use for it. There would be other ways.
24	Q So, within the CAPCO formula, by changing the
25	method of representing units, for example, you could
2	

-

bw2

bw2	9101
1	shift the reserves allocated from one party to another
2	party?
3	A I don't understand what you mean by changing
4	the way you represent units.
5	Q Well, for example, is you do you know in the
3	CAPCO formula, does the size of the unit owned by
7	a particular utility affect the level of reserves that
8	it would carry?
9	A Yes, it does affect it. The size and forced
10	outage rate.
11	Q Now, if you treated the size of the chit, instead
12	of assigning the actual size, you treated it as a prorata
13	share over a group of units, so that even if Utility A
14	took 400 megawatts from one of four units, you would
15	assign him 100 meg watts from each unit, rather than
16	treating it as a 400 unit block, that would change the
17	reserves he would be assigned; is that correct?
18	A. I think I testified this morning that I felt the
19	latter method would be better, that you determine the
20	total reserve requirement, because of the tunit, and then
21	divide that requirement, rather than splitting the unit
22	up.
23	Q Yes, but if you did spread it out, could that be
24	done under the CAPCO formula?
25	A Yes, it could be - well, so far as making the

	2104
1	computations concerned, you can represent it either
2	way.
3	As far as I know, the CAPCO formula is baved
4	on splitting the unit.
5	I'm not really familiar with the CAPCO formula.
6	I can't testify what the current contract is.
7	Q So the CAPCO formula by itself then doss not
3	provide a result which you can say would satisfy the
Э	apportionment of the net benefits?
10	A The CAPCO formula is a tool by which you can
11	determine certain results,
12	Those results are the use of pool reserves, the
13	probably use of pool reserves. To use that tool, you have
13	to put the data into it. I am not as far as I
15	know, the formula itself does not specify how the data
16	goes in.
17	The contract prolably does.
18	Q So that if the parties were applying that
19	using that tool to apportion the benefits and
20	decided that that wasn't oroviding the proper incentive, they
21	could change the way they put the data in, and thus change
22	the soultant incentive; is that correct?
23	A Well, I would assume this would
24	require some kind of agreement among the party that this is the
25	way we are going to do it now.

	9103
cw4	
1	Q. Assuming that agreement, that could be done?
2	A. Yes, yes.
З	Q I believe you stated in a pool arrangement, if the
4	parties live up to the agreement theore is no leaning or
5	riding.
6	Was that a statement that you believe is
7	applicable, generally, to all pools?
8	A Let me say it this way. There is something
9	wrong with the pool contract, if it is not true,
10	In an equitable pool contract there would be no leaning or
11	riding, if they are living up to the agreement.
12	Q Would that be true for a pool that apportioned
13	reserves on an equalized reserve sharing basis?
14	MR. ZAHLER: Can I ask Mr. Hjelmfalt what you
15	mean by equalized recerve sharing basis?
16	BY MR. HJELMPELT:
17	equal percent of peak load.
13	A. I would assume that at the time the equal loan
19	was agreed on, this was equitable. The systems ware
20	enough alike that nobody felt this was a burden. As the
21	systems grow, as the pools grow, as the unit sizes grow,
22	and so forth, these formulas are changed. There is a
23	time there before it is changed that some guy feels like he
2.4	is getting hurt, and he wants to change the formula.
25	This requires a renegotiation of the contract
1.2.1	

bws	5	
	,	arrangement.
	3	Q That there could be issaing on or
	3	riding, aven though the parties are living up to the terms
	4	of the agreemant?
	5	It wouldn't be leaning or riding, if he brings
	6	it to the attention of the parties, and they go shoud and
	7	negotiate something that is suitable.
	8	Q It only becomes leaning on or riding if the
	9	other parties refuse to make any change; is that correct?
	10	A. That is right.
	11	
	12	
	13	
ES16	14	
	15	
	16	
	17	
	18	
	19	
	20	
	21	
	22	
	23	
	24	
	25	

91.04

	0104
EAK 17	
cn 1.	0 Do you have any idea how many prole use requal
4	percent reserve?
3	A I have not made a survey, no. I know of three
4	that I mantioned this morning that do. I think there are
5	others, but I would have to make a survey to find out.
5	Q You named three this morning that used speal percent.
7	reserves. Did you migstate that?
3	A I mentioned three this morning that used probability
9	I don't know of any pool that uses an equal percentage without
10	some kind of qualification on it.
11	Q. What use of the probability do those pools make
12	that you referred to?
13	A Well, they handle it in different ways. I don't
14	think I need to talk about the CAFCO.
15	It is my understanding that the ILMO Pool is
16	similar to CAPCO. It may be identical.' I an not sure. If
17	there are differences, they are very small.
18	The PJM Pool uses a probability computation to
19	determine what they call they determin power factors. One
20	they call a unit size factor, and the other they call a r
21	load drop factor. I have forgotten what the other one is now.
22	By using the probability computations, they determine constants
23	to use in those factors to account for the probability.
24	Q And probability mathod is used to determine the
25	total amount of reserves that are needed. Is that correct?

ch 2		9106
	A. Yos.	
8	Q. Now, is probability method used to dolars	dne kov
3	the reserves are to be divided up?	
4	A. Tes.	
5	Q In what way?	
6	A To develop these factors that I mentioned	. Astnally
7	there final formula is that they carry the average a	to sauone
8	reserve plus a factor for the wall, they carry th	oir yeak
Э	times one plus the avarage arount of reserve plus a	isctor
10	for the unit sizes, plus a factor fo the load drop.	I think
11	the other factor has something to do with winter and	l sumer
12	peak. I would have to check that.	
13	Q Do pools that use equal percent resorves,	do chey
142	use a probability method to determine the total amou	at of
15	reserves needed?	문학 문화 문
10	A All the equal percent recerves started by	ick before
17	the probability method had been developed to where	18
18	could be used for pool operation. As the probability	ny mandrod
15	has been developed and become more useful, the equal	. berceausie
20	has gradually disappeared.	
20	MR. CHARMO: Could I get the last question	m and
00	answar back, please?	
24	(The reporter read the record is requested	sd.)
25	BY MR, MUSLMFELT:	ocis that
~	W IN THIS ADAY CARCEMONY PART CHARGE WAR HE P	

-

	91.07
ch 3	
	use equal percent: recorves?
	A. I didn't mean to say that. The condency is to
	replace that.
4	A Is it your testimony that those that do use equal
1	percent reserves do not use the probability mathod to determine
6	the total amount of recerves that are required?
5	A No, not necessarily. They may or may not.
6	a Is it your testimony that one writing measures on the
S	to be apportioned on the same basis as installed measured
10	T an not over what you area he like some bude ?
11	7. I am not bars what you mean by the same pacts."
12	ir you mean that they should be apportioned on the basis of
13	supplying in proportion to your probable use, yes,
1.4	Q Do you know whethor ECAR has adopted rules relating
	to the level of operating reserves?
10	A My understanding is that ECAR has adopted rules
16	relating to the total reserve, not to the allocation of ma-
.17	serve between members.
18	Q Do you know how the CAPCO Pool determines or assigns
19	the level of operating reserves to be carried?
20	A I am sorry, I do not know. No. I am not familiar
21	with that, as perhaps I missed that in reading it.
22	A Would you agree that coordination permits utilities
23	of almost any gizes to obtain the benefits of occerosing of
24	scale?
25	
	" That is a pretty general question for a definite

	9103
ch 4 1	answer. I think there is a possibility there, but I would
2	have to have particulars to say that a particular case provides -
3	Q. You would say that is a general rule which might
4	have exceptions?
5	A. Yes. I think that would be it.
3	Q Now, are you familiar with any pools in which
7	the members have different financing costs?
3	A Yes.
9	Q. Are those viable pools?
10	A They are, I think, viable pools. They have had
11	their problems.
12	a Have they been able to surmount those problems?
13	A They have been able to surmount those problems.
14	g With respect to the incentive to continue in a
15	pool, must the incentive flow from such member of the pool
16	to each member of the pool or might the incentive occur from
17	the not benefits of the pool?
18	A It must occur from the net benafits.
19	Q So that if one - if one member of the pool made
20	no contribution to net benefits and yet the lotal net benefics
21	could there be a situation where one member of a pool did
22	zot contribute to net benefits in a measurable amount and
23	yet the total net benefits were sufficient to provide incentive
24	for the other members of the pool?
23	A There could be. I would question why that

		9109
ch 5	1	member that did not contribute to the set benefits was in
	2	the pool.
	63	Q Do you sensider it a poor prestide for a pool to
	2,	require unaminous approval for the admittance of new manhers?
	5	A. What do you usan by "poor practice"?
	6	g Do you consider that to be an appropriate term in
	7	a pool arrangement?
	3	A. I think it is appropriate, yes. It depends estimaly
	9	on the structure of the pool.
	10	If you have a group of members like the HEFCOL, I
	15	don't think it would be practical in MEPCOL to require uponi-
	12	nous agreement on anything. I don't think they would ever yot
	13	unanimous agreement.
	14	Q Would the factor that be a question of the number
	15	of members in the pool?
end 17	15	A That would certainly have an influence on it, yes.
	17	
	13	
	19	
	20	
	21	
	22	
	23	
	24	
	25	
	9110	
-------	--	
518		
pAT 1	Q Is there any objective test by which you could	
2	measure whether there is an incontive for pooling?	
3	A. I am not clear what you mean by an objective	
4	test?	
5	Q Is there any way by which you can measure	
3	a third party could measure whether or not an incentive	
7	existed for a party to pool, to enter a pool or continue	
8	in a pcol?	
9	A Well, the way I have been using the word	
10	"incentive," it is something that produces an action.	
- 11	And the only way I can determine that is	
12	whether or not it produces the action. There are ways	
13	where a third party can, if they know enough about all of	
14	the parties' systems, they can determine what the benefits	
15	would be which would tend to provide that incentive,	
• 16	In the context that the incentive produces an	
17	action, the only proof of the incentive there is that the	
18	action is produced.	
19	Q Is you incentive test or thought, usely pragmatic?	
20	A Pragmatic in the term that it is a way of	
21	getting something done, yes.	
22	Q. If the parties pool, then there is incentive	
23	and if they don't ocol, there wasn't incentive?	
24	A. I think that is right, yes.	
25	Q Now, would it be possible that within the net	

	TITO
ow2	
1	that could be derived from a pool there might be that
2	most venefits could be divided within a range which might
3	provide incentives?
4	A It would be possible, yes.
5	Q In other words, averyone could be provided
5	enough benefits to have an incentive to join the pool and
7	there still be net benefits left over that haven't been
8	divided yet?
9	A. When you divide benefits, I would thisk you divide
10	all of them.
11	but there could be differences in the amount of
12	benefits that different parties got.
13	If there was some reason to take some of them
14	out, I would assume that would be one of the costs of
15	running a pool, before you start dividing benefits.
16	Q Can the result in the division of henefits
17	reflect negotiating strength of the parties?
18	A. The results
19	Q Canthe results of do I understand that you can
20	make an objective or engineering calculation of the net
21	benefits from a proposed pool, and then the parties would
92	negotiate the division of those benefits?
23	A. Yes.
24	Q And the result then would reflect the
200	negotiating positions of the parties?
25	

-----

3 1	A I'm not sure what you mean by the negotiating
2	positions of the parties.
3	Q. The negotiating strength of the parties.
4	A. I think you are justing into economic terms,
5	I will have to have defined for me.
6	Q In determining
7	A The ability of the parties to reach agreement,
3	yes,
9	Q In determining whether or not there were
10	sufficient incentives for him to enter into the
11	transaction, would a party consider what alternatives
12	he had?
1.3	A He should, yes.
14	Q And if he had good alternatives, it would take
15	more of an incentive for him to join, to undertake
16	that transaction than it would, if he had no reasonable
17	alternatives?
19	A No. The consideration of those alternativas
19	is what determines the net benefits for the pool. If he
20	had better alternatives than thepcol, then the net
21	benefits are zero or negative, again,
22	Q That is the net benefits for him or the post as
23	a whole?
24	A Either one. It could be for him or it could
25	be for a pool as a whole. It is hard for no to see where

bw3

a fellow would have a better alternative than joining the pool, where he would actually add anything to the pool in net benefits. It would be the best thing for the pool for him to take that alternative.

Q. You are saying if A, B, C have a pool and there is consideration of whether D should be a part of that pool and D has some alternatives - D can remain, say, as an isolated system, D could interconnect with oneother party and gain some benefits or D can join the pool and get more benefits.

Would the fact that D can join with E and get some benefits, cause him to require more of an incentive to join with the pool?

A I don't think it would cause him to require more incentive. It would reduce the amount of banefits that he would receive, because his benefits are determined by what he can do with his best alternative.

Q But if the pool said, we will give you enough benefits to get a certain amount of inventive, but it turns out that that incentive is smaller than the benefits he would get from joining with E, then he would joing with E, right?

A. We are confused in terms.

If his deal with E is better than his deal with the pool, he has no incentive to join the pool.

bw4

3

2

3

5

3

7

3

9

10

11

12

13

\$45

15

16

17

18

101

20

23

22

23

24

25

	9114
bw5	
1	His incentive is to join with E.
2	Q If A, B, C want him in the pool, they are going
3	to have to give him more net benefits to provide him an
4	incentive to joining the pool?
5	A There are not benefits for him in joining the
3	pool, yas.
7	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Did you get an answer to
ß	your question about whether a prospective pool member obtains
9	benefits in relative proportion to his bargaining
10	strength?
11	You started on that them, and you never got an
12	answer, and you have been in that general area now, but I
13	don't know if there is a direct answer.
14	MR. HJELMFELT: Can you give an answer to that?
15	THE WITNESS: I think I would have to have a
16	definition of bargaining strength. To me this is an
17	economic term, I am not qualified to define. If you give
18	definition of bargaining strength, I can.
19	BY MR. HJELMFELT:
20	A Have you angaged is negotiations with pools?
21	A. Yes.
22	G For a party to a pool or increating a pool?
23	A. I have engaged in negotiations for inter-
26	connection contracts.
25	I am trying to remember the things I did.
	Yes, I have engaged in that.

	9115
EAR 19	
ch 1 1	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: In your article, you spoke in
2	torms of horse-trading. Do you moall that reference.
3	THE WITNESS: Yes.
4	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What factors go into horse-
5	trading? Isn't that a way of saying bargaining strengths?
3	THE WITNESS: No. My concept of horse trading is
7	that one party would try to find ways, find the loopholes in
3	the agreement and get something out of it that was not in-
9	tended or, in other words, not look in the horse's wouth balors
10	he traded. It is maybe another concept of bargaining strength,
11	but I den't know.
12	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Where you used the phrase in the
13	bottom paragraph on the lefthand column on 622.
1.3	THE WITNESS: Yes. My horse trading there was
15	in contrast to being willing to give the other parties a
16	reasonable share.
17	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Is that related to the bargaining
18	strength of the parties?
19	THE WITNESS: Again, I am not sure in the economic
20	sense how bargaining strength is defined. I assume it is
21	related to bargaining strength.
22	CHAIRMAN RICLER: All right.
23	BY MR. BJELMFELT:
24	Q When you participated in negotiations, did you
25	consider the strangths and weaknesses of your position?

----

「日日」をころろうたう

	2770
h 2 1	A Well, if you mean did I try to get the best deal I
2	could, yes.
3	Q And in deciding what was the best deal you could
4	get, what factors did you consider?
3	A Nell, the procedure that we went through was we
6	would come to some proposed arrangement, usually two proposed
7	arrangements, one for each party concerned and then we would
3	go back to evaluate the effects of those arrangements on both
.9	parties. Then we would come back together again and try to
10	reach an agreement between them.
11	2 Did you always reach an agroement right at the mid-
12	point between the two parties?
13	A No.
14	Q. Why not?
15	A Because finally it cano to where one
1G	party did not feel that they could go that far and still have
17	an incentive to do the job.
18	Q Did that give them more bargaining strength?
19	A Again, I am not sure what you meen by "bargaining
20	strength."
21	That established the point. Rowever, they would go
22	to either de it or don't de it.
23	MR. ZAHLER: Mr. Chairman, I am not sure that Mr.
24	Slemmer has answered the question about bargaining strength,
25	and the problem is, he has asked for a definition and no one

C

-h	2	11	
cn.	3	- 84	

-----

1 || supplied it to him.

2	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: It doesn't strike the as that diffi-
3	cult a term. It doesn't scrike me as a term that would be un-
4	familiar or beyond the capacity of a witness who has resisted
5	to negotiate interconnection agreements. Given his expertise,
5	it is almost elementary, and his fending on the subject is
7	a little disturbing.
8	MR. ZAHLER: If it is that easy a term, I don't
Э	understand why Mr. Hjelmfelt is not giving him a definition
10	to work with. The witness indicated he has difficulty with
f1	the term.
12	If that is easily defined, Mr. Hjalmfelt can give
13	him a definition, and the witness can answer it.
14	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I will not require Mr. Hjelafelt
15	to do that.
15	BY MR. NJELMFELT:
17	Q. Would that fact that members of a pool compate
18	for customers present a requisite mutuality of interast to
19	form the pool?
20	A. No.
21	MR. LESSY: Read that, please.
end 19 22	(The reporter read the pending guestion.)
beğin 20 23	BY MR. HJELMFELT:
24	Q Suppose you have a pool composed of A, B and C,
25	and you have nother isolated utility adjoining them, D,

. 1	2110
4	utility C and D engaging in retail competition.
2	If D applies for membership in the pool, does
3	the fact that there is competizion between C and D affort
4	C's assessment of the incentive to parmit D to pool?
5	MR. ZAHLER: Could I have that reread?
5	(The reporter read the pending question.)
7	THE WITNESS: I suppose, as a practical matter, the
8	personality would become involved to some extent, yes. There
9	is no fundamental reason why that should, except just for the
10	matter of personality.
51	BY MR. HJELMFELT:
12	Q If you assume that entering into the pool would
13	strengthen D's ability to compete with C, would that change
:4	your answer any?
15	A. I am a little bit at a loss on the question. Tou
16	mean that the pool benefits are going exclusively to D and
17	not C?
18	Theoretically, if the pool benefits are distributed.
19	it would increase it would decrease the cost for both
20	companies or both C and D and, therefore, increase the
21	ability of both of them to compete.
22	Q Would the cost necessarily be decreased proportion-
23	ately?
24	A. This might be a factor that C would want to be
25	sure of, that they were not losing a competitive position.
1	이 같은 것 같은

ch 4

-----

	9119
ch 5	
	Q In other words, in agreeing to pool, C would say,
-	"I am going to accrue shough net benefits so that your increased
3	ability to compete will not be any greater than my increased
4	ability to compete"?
5	A. I think that would be perhaps one basis for it,
6	yes.
7	Q Do you know what the impetus for the formation of
8	the CAPCO pool was?
9	A All I know is what I have read in their publications.
10	They say it is to reduce costs and better reliability.
23	Q Do you know whether the National Power Survey was
12	the impetus for the formation of the CAPCO Pool?
13	A I am pretty sure the CAPCO Pool preceded the power
14	survey.
15	Q. Assume it did not.
16	MR. ZAHLER: Could I ask which survey? There were
17	two of them.
13	MR. HJELMFELT: The first.
19	THE WITNESS: I would again again, I was not
20	a party to the forming of the CAPCO Pool. Anything I would
21	do would be a judgment. Certainly, when . the power survey
22	came out with the emphasis on pooling, it was an incentive
23	for all utilities to look at their pooling opportunities.
24	I don't know what influence that had on CAPCO.
25	

ab		9120
Cn	0 1	
	2	BY MR. HJELMFELT:
	-	Q. What it did was made them aware or brought to
	3	light some of the benefits they may not have been aware of?
	4	A. No. It would put more emphasis on them.
	5	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: He said he didn't know, Mr.
	6	Hjelmfelt.
	7	BY MR. HJELMPELF:
	S	Q Should economy transactions in a pool be required,
	9	or should they be on a willing buyer, willing seller basis?
	10	A. My concept is that the parson who has the economy .
	15	energy for sale should be required to sell it. The person who
	12	is buying should be optional.
	13	I might say that there are extenuating circumstances
	14	that would change that general rule, too. Being general
	15	always gets you into trouble.
	16	Q On page 34, beginning with the answer at line 16
	17	and continuing over to page 35 through line 12, you talke
	18	about a study which should be parformed before deciding whether
	19	equal percent reserve sharing should be applied between CAPCO
	20	and others.
	21	You haven't made such a study, have you?
	22	A. I don't remember referring to CAPCO in this.
	23	Q Well, the question refers to CAPCO. The answer
	24	I don't think does. I assume you are answering the question.
	25	A I have made no study with regard to CAPCO on
	1000	

Constanting 4

ch 7	9121
1	reserve sharing, no.
2	Q. Nould you enswer be any different if there was no
3	reference to CAPCO in the guescion?
4	A. No. I don't think CARCO per se is an element in
5	thatquestion.
6	Q On pages 35, line 6 through 9, you advise that an
7	arrangement could be made, or you advise that an arrangement
9	be made to provid a each party with significant nat banefits.
9	Is it your testimony that such a division
10	could be made?
11	A I think it probably could. I can't say that
12	anything particular can be done, but I think it probably
13	could be made.
14	Q. If the Board were to make such an arrangement
15	as part of license conditions, how would it know when such a
18	division had been made?
17	A When the parties got together on an agreement.
18	Q Suppose that the CAPCO members had already stated
19	that admitting other small utilities to the pool had nothing
20	to offer them. Would that mean that the Board could not
21	provide an incentive for pooling?
22	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Say that again.
23	MR. HJELMFELT: I will start all over.
24	BY MR. HJELMFELT:
25	Q In your answer to that question, the answer that

h 8	9122
1	began on page 34, you are taking about licansing conditions
2	that Might be imposed by a hearing board. And you state that
s	first you advise that an arrangement be made that would provide
4	each party with significant net benefits.
0	Then I asked you how the Board would know when such
0	an arrangement when a liccuse condition would provide
0	such an arrangement. You said you would know when the
	parties reached agreement.
9	Suppose that the CAPCO members had already said
10	that there wasn't any such armangement which would provide
31	then with an incentive.
12	Does that mean the Board cannot impose any
13	effective license conditions?
14	A I have trouble with your assumption that the CAPCO
15	companies said there is no such arrangement. I cannot imagine
10	a company saying there is no way of waking a deal without
17	first studying the deal,
13	MR. HJELMFELT: Thank you.
19	That is all the questions I have.
20	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We will break for lunch.
21	(Whereupon, at 1:00 o'clock p.m., the hearing
22	was recessed to reconvene at 2:00 o'clock p.m. the same day.)
23	
24	
25	

	0123
21	
EAKL	AFTERNOON SESSION
2	(1:55 p.m.)
3	Whereupon,
3	WILEUR SLEMMER
5	resumed the stand and, having been previously duly sworn,
5	was examined and testified further as follows:
7	CROSS EXAMINATION (Continued)
3	BY MR. CHARNO:
9	Q Mr. Slemmer, if a utility had unused transmission
10	capacity that was already available and that capacity would ze-
11	main available for the length of a contemplated vhaeling
12	transaction, that utility wouldn't be required to include
13	the amount of capacity for that transaction in its future
14	planning, would it?
15	A If the transaction was over before the future
16	planning took effect, no it would not.
17	Q If the capacity was expected to remain available
13	prior to the time the future planning took affect?
19	A I think there is a little misunderstanding of what
20	planning consists of here. If you are planning a transmission
21	system in order to get results for a future condition, you
22.	have to include all of the loads and generation and power flows
23	that you would expect that system to carry at that time.
24	You may know you have capacity for that particular
23	thing but you have to have that in your overall picture to





## IMAGE EVALUATION TEST TARGET (MT-3)



## MICROCOPY RESOLUTION TEST CHART







## IMAGE EVALUATION TEST TARGET (MT-3)



## MICROCOPY RESOLUTION TEST CHART



eak21

23

24

25

get the performance of your system.

2 Q If your overall planning shows that for 2 hypothetically a five-year period you will have encass 4 capacity available of say 50 megawatts and you are talking 5 about wheeling ten megawatts, are you going to have to 6 include that ten megawatts in your planning? When you 7 already know you are going to have 50 megawatts available 8 throughout the period?

Let's tie this down, a little further definition A 9 of what we are doing. Let's say our planning involved the 10 alternative location of power plants so that in the future 11 period, we are thinking of a power plant here and power 12 plant over there. Then, in both of those 13 transmission studies for those two locations, this wheeling 14 load on the system would be included in the total representa-15 tion of the system for that study. 16

17 It is the same as any other load or generation
18 involved on that system. Otherwise, you don't get true
19 performance of the system for your plan.

20 Q Would that be necessary even if under both 21 alternatives you would have 50 megawatts of capacity and you knew 22 that?

A Yes, it would be regardless of the capacity. If you leave it out of the system, you don't get a true performance pattern. You don't get a true pattern of the

eak3 1

performance of your system.

2	Q Am I correct in assuming you are telling me
3	it is preferable rather than absolutely necessary?
4	A Well, absolutely necessary. I suppose you
5	would get it would introduce some degree of inaccuracy.
6	That degree of inaccuracy might be negligible. yes.
7	Q Let me ask you, is it your testimony
8	that the transmission of any amount of power, no matter how
9	small, requires a complete revision requires a complete
10	review of the transmission capability of an entire system.
11	A Unless you know the system well enough to know
12	what its performance would be without that review, which
13	to me implies you have made the review already, that you know
14	what the system will do.
15	Q Sc that is it your testimony there are amounts
16	of power that a system planner could on the basis of his
17	present knowledge of his system determine there was sufficient
18	capacity available to transmit. Let me withdraw that question
19	and try to ask it in a more coherent form.
20	Is it possible for a system planner or system
21	designer who knows his system to be able to determine without
22	making a review that the system is capable of carrying
23	a certain additional increment of power?
24	A If he knows his system, yes.
25	Q When you used the phrase "reviewing the transmission

-	-	20	R	
9	с.	1.	-2	

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

13

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

capability of the entire system," do you mean the entire interconnected system or the system of one utility.

What are you indicating is required there? 3 A Well, this again, it is a matter of 12 engineering judgment how far you have to go into a system 5 to do it. I don't think anybody takes the whole interconcested 6 system in eastern United States into account in a planning 7 study. They go far enough that the changes they are making 3 in their study do not affect the outside -- beyond where 9 they are going to a sufficient or significant degree. 10

Q What are the engineering factors which can be relied upon in exercising that engine sing judgment?

A I think it is more experience than engineering factors. You are relying, from repeated tests, you find out whether scmething is going to affect you or not.

Q Would one of the elements be the size of the load, the amount of capacity that is to be -- would one of the factors be the amount of power that is to be transmitted?

A Yes.

0

Q Would there be a direct relationship between the amount of power that is being transmitted and the extent of the studies that would have to be performed?

A I don't think it would be a direct relationship.
 There would be a relationship.

What kind of relationship would exist there?

eak5 1	A I think it is nebulous depending on the particular
2	system and particular location on the system and so forth.
3	You can say in general relationship to the amount of power,
4	the more effect it would have. That is all I would be
5	willing to say.
3	Q Mr. Slemmar, with respect to your requisites
7	for staggered construction, can you explain to me why each
8	utility which is a party to a staggered construction agree-
9	ment has to have the ability to construct large-scale units?
10	A Well, the staggered construction agreement
11	requires them to construct a unit. Now, is it large-scale
12	in terms of the fact of the staggered construction advantages
13	to use larger units than they would use by themselves.
14	That is the term I was using with respect to large units.
15	They have to have the ability to construct the unit
16	that they are agreeing in their agreement to construct.
17	Q Why does each of them have to have that ability.
18	Why isn't it ample for one to have that ability and to con-
19	struct units on both of their behalfs?
20	A It no longer becomes staggered construction. One
21	company is doing the construction then. If one company
22	is doing the construction for both units, that is not staggered
23	construction.
24	Q Wouldn't that depend on the ownership rather than
25	who did the constructing?

eak6	1	A I assume you could have a staggered construction
	2	where one company would in the agreement be the constructing
	э	agent for all of it. AGain, I think when a utility
	4	enters into a contract where somebody is going to
	5	do something for them, they have to have the ability to
	6	supervise and evaluate that contract.
	7	Q Wouldn't such a contract result in a smaller, overall
	3	number of personnel being required?
	9	A It just depends on the circumstances.
	10	Q Isn't that a possible result?
	11	A It could be.
	12	Q Are you familiar with any groups of utilities
	13	that have gotten together to build large-scale generation
	14	and by large-scale I mean something larger than any of them
	15	could build separately, where none of them had the capability
	16	alone to build that generation and they had a single agent that
	17	would build it for them.
	18	A I got lost a bit on that. This covers a joint
	19	ownership arrangement?
	20	Q Yes, sir.
	21	A Yes. I hate to say that none of the companies
	22	had the ability to do it. For example, Keystone, it was a
	23	larger unit than had been built on the RJM system. It was
	24	a larger unit than any of the companies could economically
	25	use for their own purposes. Whether one of the companies

	9129
ak7 1	could actually have, as far as the actual construction of the
2	job, been able to handle it themselves, they might have.
з	I don't know. It was not a good deal except on a
4	joint ownership basis.
5	Q Sir, if one of the present members of CAPCO
G	was required by the CAPCO agreement to increase the
7	level of reserves it maintained upon joining CLPCO, would it
8	be your testimony that that member had inadequate reserves
9	prior to joining CAPCO?
10	MR. ZAHLER: Could I have the question repeated,
11	please?
12	(Whereupon, the reporter read the record as
13	requested.)
14	THE WITNESS: I think the previous attorney
15	pointed out the thing that I overlooked in that. That could
16	be used as a device for distributing benefits; encept
17	for that it would indicate their reserve was insdequate
18	before.
19	BY MR. CHARNO:
20	Q Is it correct then that you would not
21	view an initially inadequate level of reserves as a bar to
22	pool membership if the new entrant was capable of
23	bringing its own reserves up to whatever the pool level was?
24	A That is right.
25	Q Sir, would you agree with the statement that the

-----

eak	8 1	major benefits flowing from an interconnection between
	2	a large and small utility are the benefits resulting
	3	from the changes made in the small system. Pardon me, the
	4	method of operation of the small system?
	5	A Well, I think it is more than just method
	5	of operation. It is the development program and the whole
	7	concept of coordination. I think as a general rule that
	3	the major benefits come from the changes in the small system
	9	This may have exceptions.
	10	Q Could you illustrate what some of those changes
	11	might be, the principal changes?
	12	A Installation of larger units, reduction in reserve
	13	requirements for larger units. economy interchange
e21	14	
	15	
	16	
	17	
	18	
	19	
	20	
	21	
	22	
	23	
	2.13	
	23	

EAK 22 ch 1

25

1 0. What is the basis for your statement that economy 2 interchange would be one of those benefits to the small system 3 or from the small system's operations?

A. One of the, shall I say, disadvantages of small
units is the high cost of energy from the unit. The larger
unit has a lower cost of energy. So the difference in the cost
of energy between the large system and the small system might
tend to benefit the small system.

9 0. With respect to the banefits for purposes of this
10 question of economy energy at what point would those benefits
11 be allocated? At the time the energy was bought and
12 sold through the price paid, or would they be allocated at
13 the time the interconnection agreement was established
14 through some other medium?

A Usually the procedure is that the principle, the
method of allocation is established as part of the contract.
The actual allocation is made on hour to hour basis from
the allocation or what actually happened. The contract may
provide that the benefits are going to be -- the savings are
going to be divided equally. That sets up the method of
doing it.

Each hour you have to determine what the costs were and the payment for that hour and divide it on the basis of that hour's operation.

Q Are you saying, then, that the benefits in economy

1	9132
ch 2	
	energy transactions are distributed at the time the sale is
2	made?
3	A. The actual - well, again, the distribution is
4	determined at the time the sale is made. The actual exchange
5	of check or settlement, whatever it is, is on a monthly
5	basis. You don't make out a bill every hour.
7	Q Is the allocation of those benefits datermined at
а	that time or at the time the interconnection agreement is
9	initially negotiated.
10	A. The basis for the allocation is determined at the
51	time the interconnection agreement is negotiated. The actual
12	allocation in dollars is made on an hourly basis.
13	In time, this may be done thenest day, as a matter
14	of record, but it is done on an hourly basis for the particular
15	hour.
16	Q. Can you tell us what methods of allocating
17	the benefits flowing from economy energy transactions you are
16	personally familiar with?
19	A. The most common method is the split savings on
20	equal basis. I have seen one arrangement where the savings
21	was not split equally.
22	Q. What was the basis for allocation there?
23	A. As I remember, it was 60-40. I would have to check
24	the figures. I remember it was not a 50-50 split.
25	Q. Do you recall what entities the agreement was
1	

h 7	9133
1	between?
2	A. I would have to go back and check. Whe only
3	thing that impressed me was that it was not 50-50.
4	Q. Sir, are you aware of any agreement for coordinated
5	operation and development where one of the parties to the
6	agreement does not provide any reserves?
7	A. I don't think of any right now, no.
8	Q. Do you recall previously mentioning the agreement
8	between Ohio Power and Buckeye in that context?
10	MR. ZAHLER: Objection.
11	I don't think the witness tectified to any agree-
12	ment between Ohio Power and Buckeye.
13	MR. CHARNO: I asked if he recalled previously
14	mentioning it. I didn't ask him if he testified to it today.
15	MR. ZAHLER: Previously when? Gutside of this
75	hearing room.
17	MR. CHARNO: Definitely outside of this hearing
18	room.
19	MR. ZAHLER: Then I don't understand the scope of
20	the question Mr. Charno is asking.
21	MR. CHARNO: I am trying to refresh his recollection.
. 22	MR. ZAHLER: What is it related to in his testi-
23	mony?
24	MR. CHARNO: The relevance of ccordinated operation
25	and development agreement where one side isn't providing

C

ch 4 9 reserves. It is related to a number of aspects; if nothing 2 else, the mutuality of benefit principle. 3 THE WITNESS: Should I answer the cuestion? 1 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Yes. 5 THE WITNESS: The only memory I have of referring 3 to the Buckeye was this morning on this wheeling thing. I 7 don't recall any other --8 BY MR. CHARNO: 9 You don't recall mentioning that in your testimony a 10 in Consumers? 11 I am sorry. I don't remember, I might have done A. 12 it. I don't know. 13 Q Sir, I believe this morning in answer to one of the 32 Chairman's questions, you indicated that the receipt of 15 revenues in and of itself would not constitute a sufficient 15 benefit for certain types of transactions. Is that correct? 17 A. This perhaps requires a little explanation. A 18 lot of pool transactions -- I should say in a lot of 19 pool transactions, a part of the payment is a return of 20 similar services. So that pricing is not based on a price 21 that will necessarily cover the entire cost of furnishing the 22 service. 23 Now, if the service is always going in one 24 direction so that there is no return of similar services, then 25 the pricing has to be looked at to be sure it does cover all

9135 ch 5 9 of the costs of furnishing the service. 2 MR. CHARNO: Could I have that answer back, please? 3 (The reporter read the record as requested.) 4 BY MR. CHARNO: 5 Does the fact that a price doesn't necessarily 5 cover the cost of transaction result from inadvectent error, 7 or is that intentional? 3 That is intentional. A. 3 0. Sir, I would like to read you a statement which 10 is a definition of net benefit and ask you if you can agree 11 with it. 12 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Can agree with it or do agree 13 with it? 14 MR. CHARNO: Do agree with it. 15 This is a statement that you previously made when 18 you testified in Consumers. 17 MR. REYNOLDS: Could we have a page reference? 18 MR. CHARNO: 8852-3. 19 "So long as the deal they make is beneficial to their 20 costs so they can reduce the rate to their customers or 21 prevent increasing rates to their customers, they can consider 22 that a net benefit." 23 THE WITNESS: Could I see the context of that 24 statement? I am not sure what it is referring to. 25 MR. CHARNO: Certainly.

ch 6 MR. ZAHLER: Could I have a moment to review the transcript before the witness answers, also. THE WITNESS: This particular question was in terms of sale by a utility to a customer. And it had to do with regulation. If the regulation provided a full return for the cost of the utility -- I think I can agree with it on that concept, yes. CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Read the statement to me equin, please. MR. CHARNO: The part originally stated was, "So long as the deal they make is beneficial to their customers so they can reduce their rates to their customers or prevent increasing rates to their customers, they can consider that a net benefit." end 22 

S23 bwl	1	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Nr. Slemmar, is that statement
	2	true only in the circumstances you just mentioned, which
	3	I understood to be a customer transaction.
	4	THE WITNESS: Yes. If it is not a sustainer
	3	transaction, in other words, if it is a transaction
	6	between the two utilities on a pool basis, I don't think
	7	not increasing the cost would be a net benefit.
	3	That would be zero. In this case I think it would
	9	have to have a positive benefit.
	10	This context was in taking on a new customer,
	51	and its effect on other customers.
	12	Certainly I don'tthink in taking on a new
	13	customer, they would have to reduce their costs to the other
	13	customars.
	15	Trey should not increase the cost to the other
	16	customers.
	17	They are two entirely different situations.
	18	BY MR. CHARNO:
	19	Q Sir, let me direct you to page 31 of your direct
	20	testimony and specifically the answer that begins on
	21	line 4 and ends on line 10.
	22	Can you tell us what you meant by the last
	23	sentence of that answer?
	24	A Well, that is based on an assumption that the
	25	singly, jointly owned unit would be a baseload unit,
	1	

-----

91.37

	1	9123
bw2	1	large size baseload unit and a large size baseload unit, if
	0	you are using it for a peaking service, is not
		economical
	. U.	To get an economical mix of generation you have
		to have units for baseload, units for paaking load.
	0	Most prople also put in an intermadiate
	0	class of cycling or intermediate unit between the
	7	base and the peak.
	0	Those zones zones are entirely arhitrary.
	9	There is no fived definition of they. Weather it is the
	10	inele is no liked using tion of them, shother it is a figsa-
		load unit or peaking load unit, it would not cover the
		entire range in an economic manner.
	14	Q Would it be true you couldn't effectively
	13	use that baseload unit without access to types of, some other
	1-5	types of power supply, other than that baseload unit?
	15	A Inorder to have an economical mix of generation,
	.6	you would have to provide the other types, yes.
	17	I'm not sure that that answer is complete
	16	in this respect.
	19	If you own the baseload unit, so that your
1	20	fixed costs of that unit are already there, then it.
2	21	might pay you to go ahead and use it.
4	22	In this cost, I am thinking of ownarship
:	23	costs, as well as operating costs.
2	24	0 To it your testimony herenes that the second
:	25	A TO TO LORY COSCINOIA'S NOMBART'S DIGE CHE CARLY
		economies could be maximized by having a mix of generation?

3 1	A. Yes, that is right.
2	Q Siz, when you use the phrase in your testimony,
З	in a number of places, significant benefits, what do you
4	mean by the phrase "significant"?
***	A. My definition of that is that it is of a sufficient
6	quantity to provide incentive to make the arrangement
7	work.
3	Whatever it is you are deriving the banefits
9	from.
10	Q Would you be able to set forward a standard that
11	this Board could utilize to determine in every case what
12	constituted a significant benefit for another party?
13	A. Not a fixed standard. I think anything of
14	that kind would have to be arranged. It would fall within
15	certain I don't think I could I doubt I can do that
16	without the specifics of the particular arrangement.
17	There are too many things that enter the determination,
13	Q What would be the things that would enter into that
19	determination?
20	A Well, thing that came to my mind right at the
21	moment would be the amount of risk involved. If scheone
22	is making a large investment and there is risk involved
23	to it, he has to have a little more assurance of net banefit
24	than if he is justing going in on a no investment basic
25	and taking it as it comes.

bw.

WA	1	Q Can that be quantified?
	2	A To some extent, but not entirely.
	з	0. Are there any other factors
	4	that come to mind?
	5	A. Well, one of the problems that often cuses up
	5	is whether you are economically using your energy source,
	7	whether you are using your supply of coal where you should
	з	not be.
	9	I think there are others. There wight be
	10	I think I mentioned this morning the effect on the economy
	11	of the area you served, your public impact, the
	12	acceptance by the public.
	13	I think there are a lot of things that have to be
	14	considerad.
	15	A Are any of those factors you just named subject
	16	to quantification in any precise manner?
	17	A. Not in any precise manner. Of course, your
	18	environmental hearings and so forth are quantified in terms
	19	ofcost. You still have an intangible there, aven after
	20	you get your license or permit or whatever it is, you still
	21	have the effect of the public's opinion of you.
	22	Q Ithink I would like to go back to that
	23	quotation concenting a net benefit, and put the question
	24	and answer in, and then pose a question to you
	25	concerning it. The question was: "Well, 1st's assume that

-----

ł

bwS	You have an electric utility, Mr. Slemmer. We will get
	a little closer to the matter at hand The electric
	utility can sell its product for five cents a kilowatt,
	4 but a regulatory agency directs it to sell its product
	5 for only one cent a kilowatt, because its cost,
	including reasonable return, is one cent a kilowatt.
	7 Under those circumstances, would you say that
	an electric utility would not do a good job, because it
	has no incentive to produce and sell electricity?
1	You entered a question as to the price of the
1	power, and it was repeated.
ĩ	2 Then you answered on 8363 at line 7:
1	"I would not say that, no. Actually, the
	4 utilities that I am accustoms d to working with
1	5 consider these things in terms of benefits to their
1	6 customers.
1	The fact that they are regulated is
	part of the engineering economics of the industry. So
1	long as the deal they make is beneficial to their costs,
2	so they can reduce their rates to their customers or
2	prevent increasing rates to their customers, they
2	consider that a net benafit."
2	Now, is it your testimony that the
2	relationship of incentives and net benefits changes when
2	s it is in the context of a pooling transaction as opposed
	to the context of a sale transaction?

H

		9142
1	bw6 1	A. To this extant. The part of the
	2	utility's objection is to zender service to the
	3	customers in its azea.
	4	If it can take on an incremental customer at
	3	a rate that will produce equal to its cost, then the fact
	3	it is serving its customer provides the positive net
	7	benefit.
	8	It would, I think, on a particular customer
	э	like that, it would like to have a little bit to give
	10	the rest of its customers some benefit from it.
	11	But it does have to must that obligation of
	12	serving its area.
	13	9. So that this obligation constitutes some
	14	additional net benefit; is that right?
	15	A Yes, that is right.
	16	That is his lifeline, sorving this area.
	17	
Es23	10	
	19	
	20	
	21	
	22	
	23	
	24	
	2.5	
	1	

-----

	2143
S24 bwl 1	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Would it be what you have called
2	one of the engineering benefits or would it fall into the
3	category of what you called intangible benefits?
4	THE WITNESS: It would fall in the
3	intangible benefits category.
5	BY MR. CHARNO:
7	Q Now, briefly recapping some of your prior testi-
8	mony, I believe you have testified that the determination
9	of the overall amount of net benefit flowing from a pool
10	or interconnection can be determined and is determined
11	by engineering economic matheds.
12	A. Yes.
13	Q Is that net benefit derived by taking the cost
14	of transaction and deducting those costs from the
15	potential savings of the transaction?
16	The benefits are determined by comparing the
17	overall results with the transaction as compared to the over-
18	all results without the transaction.
19	In both cases, you are computing costs.
20	The benefit is the difference between two costs.
21	Q Okay. Is it also your testimony that the allocation
22	of those net benefits is purely a matter of bargaining or
23	negotiating?
24	A No, I think my testimony is that there are
25	limits and within certain limits, it is a function of
	9144
-------	--
ow2 1	bargaining or negotiating. But there are cortain limits
2	beyond which a company cannot afford to go.
3	In other words, that limit is the point where
4	it has a significant benefit to provide its incentive.
3	This gives a line on each side. The rest of
6	it is a negotiating area.
7	Q So, basically, the negotiating area is
3	between the cost of the transaction, and the value of the
9	transaction to each individuall?
10	A The cost of the transaction, plus some benefit
11	to give him an incentive to do it, and the value less some
12	benefit to give him the incentive to do it.
13	Q. I'm trying to get the outer parameters within
14	which negotiations will take place.
15	A. I don't think the negotiations can take place
16	at a zero net benefit level.
17	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: You have said there have to t
18	significant banefits. And the place that I keep coming to
19	in misunderstanding of your testimony, is that this
20	doesn't square with your empirical approach of weighing
21	the two alternatives.
22	It seems to me, as long as one's altornative
23	is superio to the other to any degree, that would afford
24	a benefit.
25	I don't understand why you keep imposing

	9145
bw3	the additional qualification that the benefit be significant,
1	THE WITNESS: I think we are I think
2	I have confused two operations here.
3	The first operation is the determination of the
4	overal evaluation of the transaction, for evarybody
3	concerned where there are not benefits available. That is
5	number one. After you have determined that there are overall
7	net benefits available, then you apportion these benefics
3	between the parties on the basis of a cost allocation. There
9	is where, in that allocation you have to provide each
10	party with enough incentive to go ahead and make it work.
11	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: But, as I look at your, lat's
12	say, alternate analysis method, which the only method you
13	have described to compute these benefits, it seems to
14	me, any benefit resulting from this alternate analysis
15	basis would provide an incentive to join the pool or to
16	function as a member of the pool.
17	THE WITNESS: Well, I think we are talking about
18	how much is a little bit.
19	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: HOw much is significant.
20	I don't understand the necessity for the incentives
21	that the banefits be significant.
22	THE WITNESS: I think probably the area of
23	misunderstanding is that these determinations of benefits
24	are estimates.
25	Certainly, there should be enough margin in
1	

		9146
n.z.A		there to be sure that you are going to have a batefit.
	2	Annullis as property of the structure
	-	ACTURALLY, as opposite an are providence,
	3	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That I don't think enseers
	4	my question either, because the benefits would be
	5	read by the party who is making the alternate assessment.
	3	THE WITHESS: Yos.
	7	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: He doesn't need say margin.
	8	Once he determines that there is a benufit of any nature
	9	by one course of action as opposed to the alternate course of
	10	action, he will have sean the benefit.
	11	THE WITNESS: This is in allocating the benefits
	12	for the allocating the overall benefits to the individual
	13	nethers.
	14	I an back to the two steps. Are we avaluating
	15	whether the overall transaction is good or are we taking
	15	second stop an allocating the benefits?
	17	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Well, from the point of view of
	13	the individual company seeking membarship or participation,
	19	that company is going to look at it in terms of whether
	20	it achieves any benefits; isn't it?
	21	THE WITNESS: I think it should look at both.
	22	I think it should assure itself that there is overall
	.23	benefit.
	24	If there is overall benefit, it should assure
	25	itself in its bargaining that it has a position where it

H

could get a share of it.

	1.1	
bw5	2	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Suppose there is no overall
	3	benefit, but it would have a benefit?
	4	THE WITNESS: Then it shouldn't be in the pool.
	10	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: As long as the company itcalf
	3	achieves a benefit, why wouldn't they favor the transaction?
	7	THE WITNESS: If it achieves a benefit, where there
	3	is no overall benefit, then it is talking scoothing away
	9	from somebody else, which, in my opinion, is not a good
	10	business practice.
	12	Over the long run, the way to get along with
	12	people you are dealing with, is to share benefits with
	13	them, have a deal that has an overall banefit and share it,
	1.1	not trying to get scuetiling at his expense.
	15	MR, SMITH: The benefit that provides the
	15	incentive is not necessarily the benefit allocated eacng
	17	the participaths; could that be correct?
	13	THE WITNESS: The overall benefits that
	19	provides to the total that this is a good deal, this is a
	20	good thing to do
	21	MR. SMITH: Don't you have some time benefits
	22	which exceed the - never mind that.
	23	Let's assume a potential participant in a pool
	24	is faced with the alternative three alternatives, one,
	25	go out of business, two, build its own system up to a more

		9146	
	,	efficient level or, three, join a pool.	
рме	2	It can join the pool and provide benefits	
	4 C	for the other participaths in doing that.	
	4	But isn't its decision going to be based	
	-	upor the benefits it gains vis-a-vis its alcornatives?	
	0	THE WITNESS: This is right. There can be	
	0	benefits that accrue to one participath that have no	-
	2	direct relationship to the benefits of the total transaction.	
	0	MR. SMITH: Aren't they the incentive benefits?	in second
	10	THE WITNESS: They could very well be the incentive	
	11	benefits, yes.	
	12	BY MR. CHARNC:	-
	12	Q Is the allocation of benefits as opposed to	
	1.1	the determination of the overall amount a business	
	10	decision that is made by each utility, as opposed to	
	10	an engineering or economic decision?	-
	10	A It is a business decision, based on engineering	
	1	economic determinations of the basis for that decision	
	10	Q Let me backtrack for a moment.	
	.5	When you, in your answer, say that it is based	North State
	20	upon engineering economics, you meanthe total amount of	
	23	benefits to be allocated is based on engineering accoronic	
	22	methods; is that correct?	
	23	A No, it goes further than that. In making	
	2.3	your deal, you will come up with some kind of a proposed	and the second second
	25		

1	arrangement and it would be an aconomic, angineering
2	economi analysis to determine what the effect of that
3	arrangement is to be on each of the parties,
4	That engineering economic analysis will then be
5	the basis for those parties to make their business
6	decision.
7	Am I making myself clear or not?
3	Q No, you are not.
9	A. I don't think this is a case where you can come
10	up with an overall benefit and say, we have a million dollars
11	to split, and we will split it 50-50.
12	You have to come out with some kind of working
13	arrangement that the details, the way the operation is
14	going to be carried out and that working arrangement will
15	result in some benefits or some type of benefits to
16	each party.
17	Q Don't you decide the allocation of the benefits
18	before you decide the working arrangement which is going
19	to result in the distribution of thatallocation?
20	A. No, you do not.
21	The decision of the working arrangement is what
22	provides the allocation of benefits.
23	This is the way you determine whether you want
24	to go along with that working arrangement or not. Under
25	all of the possible conditions, an I in a satisfactory

bw7

All a short-super-

bw8

.

position.

	Q. Can you give me an example of that, cir.
	A. Yes. For instance, cas of the things that
would	d be set up in the arrangement might be a formula
for	devaloping reserve. Does this formula for developing
rese	rve, as I apply it to my system, parmit ma
flexi	ibility to build it to my system in an accountion
manno	er and still provide me a benefit with that
trans	saction?
	Or should I forget that benefit and build my
syste	em another way?
	Each particular item that is spalled out in the
contr	cact has a principle for the way the thing is going to
opera	ate. It has to be evaluated to its effect on the
party	v participant.
	Q Isn't the decision made when you are faced -
with	benefits and detriments and striking a balance and
deter	mining whether benefit is significant or not, a business
decis	sion that is made by the parties?
	A. That final decision is a business decision,
yas.	
	Q. The data that is used to make that decision
is ar	rrived at through engineering?
	A That is right.

1	ow9	9151
	1	BY MR. CHARNO:
	2	Q Sir, lettme.direct your attention to your
	3	testimony on page 9, beginning at line 13, sunning
	4	through line 20.
	5	It states, "It is only when each member of
	6	the pool can determine that its participation
	7	in the arrangement promises to produce significant net
	8	benefits to its own system that is, a benefit is
	9	comparied to what it could achieve by operating outside
	10	the pool that there exists à sufficient common incontive
	11	to see to it that the pool remains viable and continues to
	12	operate successfully."
	13	Would you say that test had been met in the
	14	context of the CAPCO Pool?
Es24	15	
	16	
	17	
	19	
	19	
	20	
	21	
	22	
	23	
	24	
	25	

-----

EAK 25

1

5

5

7

24

25

ch 1

1	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: He said he hasn't studied the
2	CAPCO Pool. How would be know?
3	- with manufacture an anomaly life and

I will permit him to answer if bo can.

THE WITNESS: What I was going to say is the only way I can answer that is the CAPCO Pool is still operating and shows signs of life. It must be viable.

BY MR. CHARNO:

Now, sir, if a utility with, say, 3 megawatts of
load and a megawatt and a half of capacity -- pardon me.
The other way around. Three megawatts of depacity and a
megawatt and a half of load wished to join that pool.
let's say it did join CAPCO, would that diminish the benefits
to the existing CAPCO members?

A Without making a specific study I cannot say it would or wouldn't. Just as a rule of thumb or as a matter of experience, putting in a system of that size would probably increase the administration costs and this more than it would decrease the actual power production costs. It would probably be a detriment to the pool. I would have to study it to determine that.

Q. Let's leave that question aside and not worry about
 any\* additional transaction costs brought about by the
 addition of the one member to the pool.

Would you believe that that addition of the one and a half megawatt load or the 3 megarett capacity system to

h 2	9153
1	CAPCO would significantly diminish the benefits which exist
2	for any of the members?
3	A. We are leaving out all of the costs except the pure
4	power production?
53	Q. We are leaving out the transaction costs.
5	A Everything but the power production costs?
7	Q Right.
8	A. I don't see where that would significantly reduce
9	the power production costs for the pool.
10	Q Do you believe they would still have the incentive
21	to stay in the CAPCO Pool?
12	A. I would think each CAPCO member would, yes.
13	MR. ZAHLER: With the assumptions you made
14	before.
15	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Zahler.
16	MR. ZAHLER: I want to know if Mr. Charno was asking
17	the question with the assumption he made before.
18	MR. CHARNO: The assumption continues right along.
19	BY MR. CHARMO:
20	Q. Would you expect, in accord with the general
2.1	principle you stated earlier, that a small system, changes
22	in a small system provide most of the benefits of an inter-
23	connection, that most of the benefits generated by this would
24	be provided in the small systems
25	A. If there are any benefits provided, I think they

----

ch 3	9154
٢	would be in the small system, yes. Again, we don't have any
2	definition, but you would expect that.
3	Q So, again, leaving aside the cost of administaring
4	the pool as a factor, would you see a reason that the small
5	system shouldn't be allowed to join the pool under these
6	circumstances?
7	A Let me be sure we are in agreement on what we say
8	, when we say leave aside the cost of administering the pool.
9	These costs are not cost to the pool office or anything of this
10	kind. These are costs to the company themselves in their
\$1	pool activities.
12	Q Just a moment.
13	I think we are probably having a bit of a problem.
14	Are we talking about the overall costs of pool
15	operations?
16	A Including the cost of the individual companies for
17	their representatives on pool committees, their activities
18	in connection with the pool and so forth.
19	Q. Okay.
20	A. A big part of these costs never show up in the
21	pool office costs that are allocated to the companies.
22	0. Okay.
23	Those are the basic two categories of costs we are
24	leaving aside for purposes of answering the question.
25	On that basis, would the reporter forgat my

Provente of

	9155
ch 4	
2	categorization. Those are the costs we are leaving aside, the
3	costs you have outlined. Will the reporter read back my
	question?
5	(The reporter read the pending question.)
6	BY MR. CHARNO:
7	Q. I will rephrase the question.
	Leaving aside the joint pool costs which may or
	may not be affected and the costs of participation by indi-
10	vidual pool members, either the new or existing, is there any
10	reason why the small system should not be allowed to join
11	the pool?
12	A. I have no ingrained objection for small systems
13	joining a pool. There are a lot of things that have to be
14	considered.
15	For instance, if you have 100 of those small
10	systems, you would have to draw the line some place, which
17	one would you draw?
18	Q If one small system in the context
19	MR. ZAHLER: Could the witness finich the answer.
20	MR. CHARNO: We could do it by having the
21	witness answer the question.
22	BY MR. CHARNO:
23	Q One small system in the context you set forth on
24	page 9 of your testimony.
23	A. If they provide an overall benefit, and I am not

n 5	9156
1	sure how you will provide an overall benefit when you get
2	to these costs, but if they do, then they could join the
3	pool.
4	Q. That is not the assumption we reached. I am
0	asking within the context of your tests where the only benefit
-7	that we have discussed is the benefit to the small system, and
8	the absence of detriment to the large systems in the pool.
0	A. My difficulty is with the forgetting of these
10	costs.
11	Q I am asking you as an expert.
12	A. If you make the assumption so that the benefits
13	to the small system are sufficient to cover all of the costs
14	and still have a benefit, then I say there is no reason why
15	the system should not join the pool.
15	thetical suggion without consideration of these such
17	are there ary other reasons other than these
18	costs?
19	A. When you say "without consideration of those
20	costs" am I to assume they will be paid from some other
21	source? What is the assumption?
22	Q Assume that the costs, any increase in cost doesn't
23	exist, that the addition of that one small member will not
24	increase costs.
2.5	A If we take that as a working assumption, then I see

C

ch	6	9157
	A.M.	no reason why that small company should not be a member of
	2	the pool.
	5	Q. Let me make sure we have all of our essemptions
	4	together.
	5	A. This gets complicated.
	5	Q. It does, indeed.
		With the exception strike that. We have a situ-
	0	ation where a small rystem is joining a pool. There are not
	9	benefits to the small system. No datrimant to the large
		system. And we are forgetting the question of whether that
	2	small system's participation in the pool would increase either
	8	(a), the overall pool administrative expenses or, (b), the
		individual members' costs of operating within CAPCO.
	4	And it is your testimony in that context that you
	0	see no reason the small system should not become a newber of
	0	the pool?
		A In that context, I see no reason why it should
	0	not, this one small system.
	20	0. Mr. Slemmer, if we are going to break scon, I
		would prefer to do it now before starting the next line.
	22	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I have a question that is in
	22	this area, I think.
	20	If I told you a minute ago about a problem I had
		relating to significant net benefit and alternativa
	3	analysis

THE WITNESS: Yes.

1	
2	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I told you I didn't see the reason
3	why you include the word "significant" in the benefit if you
4	were using alternative analysis, and you responded, as I
B	understood you, that there were two considerations.
8	First, a significant not benefit to the pool as
7	a whole. It was only after you determined a significant net
Б	benefit to the pool that you went into the method of alterna-
9	tive analysis to see if there was an incentive for the
10	individual company.
11	Did I understand you correctly?
12	THE WITNESS: I am afraid I misled you again.
13	The determination of the net benefit, whether it
14	is for the entire group, the old pool plus the new members, or
15	one of the parties, would normally be done on the basis of al-
18	ternative analysis. This is the basic procedure for datar-
17	mining the net benefit.
18	You would determine the costs, all the costs you
19	can assign dollar values to. Production costs, transmission
20	costs, administrative costs, operation, maintanance and the
21	whole list on the two alternative bases and come out with a
22	dollar evaluation of net benefits.
23	Now, either time you determine the net benefits,
24	this is the way it is. This is the way it was done.
25	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let's think about the time it is

91.58

9159 ch 81 being done by the individual company to detarmine if it wants 2 to join the pool because it achieves any net benefit as op-3 posed to its alternative. 14 THE WITNESS: Yes. 5 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Why does that benefit have to 8 be significant? 7 THE WITNESS: Why dould they do it on an insignifi-8 can't benefit? The term "sichificent" to me means it is 3 enough they are sure they will get something out of it, end 24 10 and they will go ahead and do it. begin 26<sup>11</sup> CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Aren't they cure they will 12 get something out of it as a result of the alternative 13 analysis? Isn't the puspose of the alternative analysis 18 exercise ---15 THE WITNESS: Yes. Sut the alternative analysis 13 is looking into the future and things that are unknown. There 17 are certain risks involved, and this sort of thing. You try 18 to evaluate those the best you can. 19 There are still some unknowns in the future. You 20 are not sure what will happen in the future. 21 CHAIRMAN FIGLER: In relation to the hypothetical 22 you were just discussing with Mr. Charno, talking about the 23 possible benefits a small system could pring to a pool --24 THE WITNESS: Yes. 25 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Suppose a municipality could

ch	9	9160
	1.	obtain cheap public prefarance power and use this cheap power
	2	as a part of its generating allowance or quota.
	3	Would this be a benefit to the pool as a whole?
	4	THE WITNESS: This is available to it because
	5	of its joining the pool?
	5	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: No. This is available to the
	7	small system. We are addressing the question of what contri-
	0	butions, what benefits can a small system bring to the pool.
	9	Suppose it had self generation but that its
ĩ	0	costs were no less than anybody else's, its reserves would not
1	1	add significantly to the pool, but it could bring in cheap
1	2	public preference power as part of its power production quota
1	3	or capability.
9	4	THE WITNESS: As a part of tis alternative with
1	53	the pool. It would be different from its alternative without
1	6	the pool. Then it would provide an overall not benefit.
1	7	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: No. At the time it applies
1	8	for membership as part of its power generation it car
:	9	bring to the pool low-cost power.
2	20	THE WITNESS: Then in determining the net benefit
2	1	that low-cost power is in both alternatives, so it does
2	22	not come into the net benefit.
2	23	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: To the pool.
.2	4	THE WITNESS: It is there regardless - to the
2	15	whole partnership?
	1	

9161 ch 10 3 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: From the point of view of the 2 pool. 10 THE WITNESS: From the point of view of the 3 pool, aga\_, distributing benefits. From the poiner of view of 5 the pool, if that were available to the pool through the pool 5 arrangement, it might provide a net benefit. If the other 7 companies could use it. 3 MR. FEYNOLDS: Mr. Rigler, could I ask, did you 3 mean that that small entity could not make available the 13 preference power to any member of the pool without being a 11 member of the pool, but could only do it if it became a member 12 of the pool? 13 Is that what you are asking? 14 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: No. 15 MR. REYNOLDS: It could be made available as a 18 member of the pool or that the small entity could make it 17 available to any member of the pool without membership? 18 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I meant this is something it wanted 19 to bring to the pool when it discussed benefits it could pro-20 vide to the pool. 21 MR. REYNOLDS: Could it provide it otherwise? 22 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: That is irrelevant to the question . 23 MR. REYNOLDS: If you are assessing alternatives, 24 it would not be irrelevant. 25 CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Assume it wouldn't be made

9162
available unless the small system had membership.
THE WITNESS: That was the assumption I made.
CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We can take five minutes.
(Recess.)
BY MR. CFARNO:
Q Mr. Slemmer, are you aware of different methods
in which a party can participate in a pool?
A Of different methods: yas.
Q I believe you testified about some kind of satel-
lite or associate membership that was available in PJM.
A. ID PJM; yes.
Q. Also a method by which a number of small systems
could be represented by a single agent in a pool.
A. In the NEPCOI, right.
Q To the bast of your knowledge, does this reduce
the viability of the pools in which it is practices?
A Reduce it in terms of what? Reduce from what?
It increases it as compared to those that are
satellite members being full members.
Q. These methods would be a way of reducing the
cost of having small members as participants in a pool?
A. That is right. That is the advantage of it.
Q. In that case, is the number of parties partici-
pating in a pool, as opposed to being members of a pool, not
as significant to the pool's costs or viability as the manner.

ch 12	9163
1	in which those utilities participate in the pool's benefits?
-	1 The element that has the largest effect on the cost
3	and viability is the number of full members that have to be
	represented in all of the pool transactions.
5	Did that answer the question? I am not sure
0	whether it did.
7	Q I think it did.
3	MR. CHARNO: I have no further questions.
9	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Mr. Zahler.
10	REDIRECT EXAMINATION
11	BY MR. ZARLER:
12	Q. Mr. Slemmer, earlier this morning, you started
13	to give some testimony concerning a correction that you
14	wanted to make as to your earlier testimony regarding NEPCOL.
15	Would you please indicate in what manner you would
16	like to correct your testimony?
17	A Yes. I think yesterday I said that I did not
18	believe that I thought the NEPCOL membership required a
19	minimum of 25 megawatts generation. Since then, I have had a
2.0	chance to look at the FPC decision on the NEPCOL, which
21	describes the arrangement in some detail, and I find that that
22	25 megawatts was in terms of its qualifying for a certain
23	transmission participation, that the membership per se in
24	NEPCOL is not based on the 25 megawatt generation.
23	Q Would that fact affect your testimony that it is

	9164
1 13	
	imperative that each member of a pool provide significant
	benefits to the total pool operation?
3	A No, it would not.
4	Q Why is that?
5	1 In order to make the pool viable, there have
8	to be benefits, overall benefits.
7	9. How is it that the fact that NEPOOL has members
B	that don't have installed generating capacity as satellite
9	members impact on whether or not they contribute a total
10	net benefit to the pool?
11	MR. CHARMO: I object. I con't believe this
12	is the context to which the witness has referred to satellite
13	membership.
14	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Let me hear the question.
15	(The reporter read the pending question.)
16	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Overruled.
17	THE WITNESS: I am not sure that I understood the
18	question,
19	You want to know how it is that the fact that
20	members can be members of MEPOOL without having generation
2.1	does not impact on the requirement for net benefit?
22	BY MR. ZAHLER:
23	Q That is correct.
24	A. Their benefit that they bring to the pool would
25	have to be something other than generation. It could be in

C

----

ch 14

1

2

4

5

6

7

3

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

18

17

20

21

22

23

24

25

some other area than providing necessary generation.

Mr. Slammar. if an entity seeking membership to a pool could bring only money to the pool to pay for all of 3 its transactions in that pool, would you recomment that that entity be admitted to a pool?

Not really. If they bring only money, this indicates that the transactions will always be in one direction. I think I have said before that the pricing in a pool is based on an expectation of reciprocal service, service going in both directions.

The pricing does not necessarily represent the entire cost of rendering a service. If the service is always going in one direction, then the pricing has to reflect the total cost. So the pool pricing would not necessarily be appropriate.

What would be an appropriate form of pricing in a such a situation?

A This gets more into the area of a wholesale power 18 contract or something of this kind. 19

0 You also indicated in your testimony that there were some pools that have members that had different financing costs.

Do you know if any of those pools have joint construction programs wherein all generating facilities to be committed by the parties to the pool are required to be

4	ch 15	9165
	I	done on a joint basis?
	2	A. I know of no such pool with different financing
	3	costs, no.
	4	MR. SMITH: Excuse ma.
	5	Are the pools you are familiar with all have
	6	identical financing costs?
	7	THE WITNESS: No. But there are not very many
	8	pools who require all units to be done on a joing basis.
	9	In fact, I think CAPCO is the only one that has that require-
	10	ment, as far as I know.
	11	MR. SMITH: Don't financing costs diffor even
	12	among investor-owned utilities?
26A	13	THE WITNESS: Yes, to some extent.
	14	
	15	
	16	
	17	
	18	
	19	
	20	
	21	
	22	
	23	
	24	
	25	

en.

S27	1	CHAIRMAN RIGIER: Even within CAPCO one might
Lwd	2	expect financing costs to vary member by member.
	3	THE WITNESS: To some extent, yes.
	12	BY MR, ZAHLER:
	5	Q Mr. Slemmer, going back to your testimony
	0	earlier this morning, when you ware asked about
	7	different financing costs, how did you interpret that
	6	question?
	9	A. I was thinking in tours of a publicly-financed
1	0	as against a privately-financed.
7	1	Q Have you finished your answer?
1	2	λ Yes.
1	3	2 Do you know what the average variation in
1	4	financing costs would be between the CAPCO members?
ĩ	5	Would it be as great as the costs between a public system
1	6	and an investor-cuned system?
1	7	MR. LESSY: Objection. Two yet nds.
1	8	One, he indicated he doesn't have specific
1	9	familiarity with CAPCO. Two, I submit this area of
.2	0	financing costs and their average is beyond his expertise,
2	:	as an engineer, even in engineering economics.
2	2	Absolutely, financing costs has no relation,
2	3	as I see it, to engineering.
2	4	MR. ZAHLER: Can I ask that question?
2	3	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I wondered if you had a
	1	

	9163
2 ,	response? I agree with both of Mr. Lessy's points, but
	if the Witness knows the answer, I see no reason why he
4	can't give it.
A	THE WITNESS: How specific was the question?
	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: If you don't know, if you are
3	spe ulating, you are adviced not to answer.
-	If you know, it seems a basis for answering
9	the question would be a knowladge of CAPCO financing
9	costs.
10	THE WITNESS: I have no specific knowledge.
10	MR. ZAHLER: Lat me withdraw the question
12	and rephrase it.
13	BY MR. ZAHLER:
14	Q In your experience, Mr. Slemuer, are the
177	financing differences between investor-woned utilities, such
10	as the financing costs between investor-owned utilities
10	and public-owned utilites?
18	A No, they are not.
19	MR. SMITH: Did you know differance in the
20	financing costs in teh Michigan Pool?
21	THE WITNESS: As I remember, we had from the
22	companies in the work we were doing in MIchigan the specific
23	costs at that time.
24	MR. SMITH: Could you give us an answer based upon
25	that?

bw.

----

bw3	
1	THE WITNESS: I don't remember what they were
2	now.
3	Numbers get away from me.
4	BY MR. ZAHLER:
5	Q Mr. Slemmer, can you give us an
5	order of magnitude with respect to the Michigan pool?
7	MR. LESSY: I object to that in light of his last
8	interchange with Mr. Smith. He said numbers get away
9	from him.
10	MR. ZAHLER: The question is whether he could give
11	us an order of magnitude as to Mr. Smith's quastion,
12	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: If he can, he can.
13	THE WITNESS: In the Michigan Pool, the overall,
14	including return on equity and the whole ball of war,
13	as I read was somewhere around 11 percent.
15	In a public-financa pool that would ge more in
17	the order of maybe eight percent.
13	I wouldn't want to stick definitely to the
19	figures.
20	BY MR. ZAELER:
21	Q Mr. Slemmer, based on your experience in the
22	Consumers proceeding, can you give me an order of magnitude
23	of the difference in financing costs between the comanies
24	who participate in the Michigan Pool, that is an order of
1	

The second second

bw4

1

## Detroit Edison and Consumers Power?

2 As I remember it was less than one percent. 2. Mr. Slemmer, as I understand the thrust of 3 a your testimony, it is that, and correct me if I am wrong, 4 that the angineering and system operating constraints 5 6 that you study provide the outer boundaries within which decisions as to the allocations -- first of all, as to 7 whether there is a total net benefit to taking any action, 8 and then how that is allocated among the parties; is 9 that correct? 10 MR. CHARNO: Could I have the quastion back? 11 (Whereupon, the reporter read the 12 pending quastion, as requested.) 13 THE WITNESS: Can I state it, due first step 14 in determining the, whether there are overall net benefits, 15 is a determination that there is or there isn't or it's 16 a wash. 17 Then the second step where you have a ... if you have 13 a -- if you have determined that is something to go 19 ahead with, then the second steip, where you are 20 allocating the benefits or allocating the costs to 21 provide an allocation of the benefits, then it becomes 22 a place where you have to have a net benefit for each person. 23 Dues that answer your question. 24 25

	9171
w5	
'	BY MR, ZAHLER:
2	9 I think the question was awkwardly worded,
3	but I will proceed from there.
4	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: The question you posed was
5	at odds with his testimony,
3	Your question was whether the outer boundarias
7	were determined by the engineering aconomic analysis,
8	My recollection of his testimony is that
9	that was one component and the other component was what
10	he called intangible benefits.
11	It was the sum of those components that afforded
12	the total net benefits.
13	BY MR. ZAHLER:
14	Q Is the Chairman correct in that statement?
15	A He is correct, yes,
16	I would like to elaborate to this extent.
17	That is that ordinarily when you determine the dollar
18	benefits, you will come out with a cost plus esignificant,
19	and value less a significant, and there will be some
20	kind of range in there open for negotiation. It does, in
21	effect, provide a range for negotiation. But you find an
22	evaluation has to include the intangible benefits.
23	BY MR. JAHLER:
24	Q Now that range within which the party would
25	negotiate, would different results be reached within
	•

		9172
bw6	1	that range, depending on the negotiating capabilities of
	2	the parties?
	3	A Yes.
ES26	4	
	3	
	5	
	7	
	8	
	9	
	10	
	11	
	12	
	13	
	14	
	15	
	16	
	17	
	18	
	19	
	20	
	21	
	20	
	20	
	25	
	2.6	

EAK 28 ch 1

20	
1	Q. And, in fact, they might reach a result that was
2	outside of the range that you had set, depending on the
3	negotiating capabilities of the parties?
4	A. This is possible, yes.
5	Q. Would you have any difficulty with the definition
5	of "bargaining strength" as being synonymous with respect
7	to "negotiating capabilities" of the parties as we have just
5	used that term?
9	A No, on the basis that the term "bargaining strength"
10	does not have a specific meaning in the art, which I kind of
11	gathered from our earlier question that it did. With that
12	assumption, it is a good definition.
13	Q With that understanding of "bargaining strength,"
14	would the results that would be reached be different
15	depending on the bargaining strengths of the parties?
16	A. Yes.
17	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: What was your definition of
18	"bargaining strength"?
19	THE WITNESS: The ability, different abilities of
20	the parties to reach a bargain, to obtain a bargain
21	MR. SMITH: You used the word "capability," which
22	is different.
23	MR. ZAHLER: The term used was "negotiating
24	capabilities."
25	What factors would influence the negotiating

91.73

ch 2	
1	capabilities of the parties?
3	THE WITNESS: One of the biggest factors would
3	be the ability of the bargaining team they had doing the
4	bargaining. There may be extraneous factors that would
5	influence that that would not necessarily be a part of the
6	particular thing that we are studying.
7	BY MR. ZAHLER:
8	Q What would the factors that you have just referred
9	to be, for example?
10	A I think the Chairman this morning mentioned one
11	when he said do I stay in business or do I go out of
12	business.
13	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: I don't recall saying that, so
14	are you saying that is or is not a constraint?
15	THE WITNESS: That would be one. If it has an
16	unusual effect on his future.
17	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: How about the relativa sizes of
15	the two parties?
19	THE WITNESS: I don't think the relative sizes
20	in itself would necessarily add a factor one way or the other.
21	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: How about the degree of access
22	each party already had to different transmission systems?
23	THE WITNESS: Well, this it might or might not.
24	I don't know.
23	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Suppose one system is completely

		9175
	ch 3	
		isolated and surrounded by the party with whom it is in
	2	negotiations and the other party, the surrounding party, has
	3	Possible access, transmission access, to two or three
	4	other systems.
	5	THE WITNESS: The one that is surrounding cannot
	6	build through the other party's territory?
	7	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Right.
	8	THE WITNESS: That might be a factor that would
and	28 9	change the bargaining position, yes.
A	10	
	11	
	12	
	13	
	14	
	15	
	16	
	17	
	18	
	19	
	20	
	21	
	22	
	23	
	24	
	28	

329	1	BY MR. ZAHLER:
bwl	2	g With respect to determination of your first
	3	step, that is whether there are total net banefits from
	4	any action that the parties would choose to take, how
	3	do you go about determining that?
	5	A. This is done by a comparison of alternatives,
	7	whereby you st up the alternative development programs,
	8	first, on an individual basis for to parties concerned,
	9	and then on a combined basis.
	10	You price out all of the cost factors that
	11	you can assign dollar costs to in both cases.
	12	And then the difference between those
	13	two costs are the benefits.
	14	Q. What would be the result of that study.
	15	What type of recommendations would come out of
	16	that study?
	17	A. That would indicated that the proposal was one that
	18	should be pursued further or should be dropped.
	19	Q Would the recommendation to pursue the matter
	20	further be based on whether there were any siginificant
	21	net benefits or whether therre were any benefits?
	22	A. Whether there were benefits.
	23	Q Assuming there were benefits and you pursued
	24	it, what would the second step be?
	25	MR. LESSY: Who is "you" in that question?
	-	

----

bw2	5771
1	MR. ZAHLER: "You" is Mr. Slemmer.
2	THE WITNESS: The second step than is to come
э	up with an allocation of benefits or perhaps a more definitive
4	description would be to come up with an operating
5	arrangement that would provide for the operations that
6	you are contemplating in your interconnection that would
7	distribute the benefits, so that each party would receive
8	a significant benefit to himself to go shead and get into
9	arrangement.
10	BY MR. ZAHLER:
11	Q I noticed you used the word "significant benefit."
12	Why is it essential that the calculation at chis
13	stage mean significant benefit?
14	A To me, significant means something he will base
15	an action on,
16	He is now going into a pool. He has to have 🥤
17	something that to him is sufficient to make a decision
18	to go ahead.
19	Q Is that based on the incentive he gets from
20	the significant net benefits?
21	A. Or there may be other benefits that are not
22	particularly in the context of that particular arrangement.
23	MR. ZAHLFR: I have no further questions.
24	MR. LESSY: No recross.
25	MR. HJELMFELT: I have no questions.
A 64.5 C	

The state of the second

91.77

ow 3	ſ	RECROSS EXAMINATION
	2	BY MR. CHARMO:
	3	Q Mr. Slemmer, would a benefit which a non-
	4	generating electric utility might bring to a pool be the
	5	addition of load growth which would allow the staggered
	цă	construction of largar units and the enjoyment of the
	7	economies of scale that were attendent to that?
	B	A. That could be one of the benefits, yes.
	9	MR. CHARNO: Thank you. I have no
	10	further questions.
	11	MR. ZAHLER: I have a further question for
	12	Mr. Slemmar.
	13	FURTHER REDIRECT EXAMINATION
	14	BY MR. ZAHLER:
	15	Q Mr. Slememr, fi we had a nongenerating
	16	entity, how would that entity be recoiving power to
	17	supply its customars?
	18	A Nongenerating, it must be buyingit.
	19	It would have no other choice.
	20	Q If it was buying it from entities which it
	21	was going to pool with, would it contribute load growth
	22	to that pool?
	23	A Not if it was already buying it from a mamber
	24	of the pool.
	23	Q If an entity were a wholesale costomer of

-----

	1	
bw4	T	a pool member and sought admission to the pool, it
	2	would contribute no load growth to the pool, would it?
	3	MR. LESSY: Asked and answered by the last
	4	question.
	5	I object.
	б	CHAIRMAN RIGLES: Sustained,
	7	MR. ZAHLER: I wi draw the question.
	8	No further questions.
	9	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Thank you very much,
	10	Mr. Slemmer,
	11	(Witness excused.)
	12	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We will get together again
	13	at 9:30 Tuesday.
	14	Will that be Mr. Firestone?
	15	MR. ZAHLER: Yes.
	16	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: We have one exhibit moved and not
	17	received.
	18	That would be Applicants 120.
	19	Is there objection?
	20	MR. CHARNO: There is objection. It was
	21	agreed we would hold it over until Tuesday and argue it
	22	at that point between Applicants and the Department.
	23	CHAIRMAN RIGLER: Fine.
	24	(Whereupon at 3:45 p. m., the hearing was
	25	adjourned, to be convened at 9:30 a, m., on
ES 29		Tuesday, May 11, 1976.)

;